HUNT COUNTY BID AWARD



* 14,810

Effective 9/24/17 through 9/23/18

PRECINCT	VENDOR	HOT MIX PRICE PER TON DELIVERED	HOT MIX PRICE PER TON PICKED UP	COLD MIX PRICE PER TON DELIVERED	COLD MIX PRICE PER TON PICKED UP	Pick - Up Point	Ent	ow Go ntities gyba
One	JLB Contracting, LLC	N/A	N/A	\$123.00 (EZ Street High Performance Cold Asphalt Mix)	\$105.00 (EZ Street Hight Performance Cold Asphalt Mix)	7151 Randol Mill Rd, Fort Worth, TX	Yes	
One	TexasBit	\$72.00	\$60.00	\$84.00	\$72.00	320 Iron Horse Dr., Terrell, TX	Yes	;
One	RK Hall, LLC	\$68.00	\$63.00	\$76.00	\$69.00	Hwy 224, Greenville, TX	Yes	, <i>-</i>
One	Richard Drake Construction	\$81.80	\$69.80	\$80.80	\$68.90	CR 12530, Paris, TX	Yes	i
Two	JLB Contracting, LLC	N/A	N/A	\$118.00 (EZ Street High	\$105.00 (EZ Street High Performance Cold Asphalt Mix)	7151 Randol Mill Rd, Fort Worth, TX		
Two	TexasBit	\$72.00	\$60.00	\$84.00	\$72.00	320 Iron Horse Dr., Terrell, TX		
Two	RK Hall, LLC	\$68.00	\$63.00	\$76.00	\$69.00	Hwy 224, Greenville, TX		
Two	Richard Drake Construction	\$80.50	\$69.80	\$79.70	\$68.90	CR 12530, Paris, TX		

HUNT COUNTY BID AWARD

FORMAL BID NO. 162-17, ASPHALT HOT AND COLD MIX

Effective 9/24/17 through 9/23/18

PRECINCT	VENDOR	HOT MIX PRICE PER TON DELIVERED	HOT MIX PRICE PER TON PICKED UP	COLD MIX PRICE PER TON DELIVERED	COLD MIX PRICE PER TON PICKED UP	Pick - Up Point			
Three	JLB Contracting, LLC	N/A	N/A	\$122.00 (EZ Street High Performance Cold Asphalt Mix)	\$105.00 (EZ Street High Performance Cold Asphalt Mix)	7151 Randol Mill Rd, Fort Worth, TX			
Three	TexasBit	\$72.00	\$60.00	\$84.00	\$72.00	320 Iron Horse Dr., Terrell, TX			
Three	RK Hall, LLC	\$68.00	\$63.00	\$76.00	\$69.00	Hwy 224, Greenville, TX			
Three	Richard Drake Construction	\$80.60	\$69.80	\$79.80	\$68.90	CR 12530, Paris, TX			
Four	JLB Contracting, LLC	N/A	N/A	\$123.00 (EZ Street High Performance Cold Asphalt Mix)	\$105.00 (EZ Street High Performance Cold Asphalt Mix)	7151 Randol Mill Rd, Fort Worth, TX			
Four	TexasBit	\$73.00	\$60.00	\$85.00	\$72.00	320 Iron Horse Dr., Terrell, TX			
Four	RK Hall, LLC	\$68.00	\$63.00	\$76.00	\$69.00	Hwy 224, Greenville, TX			
Four	Richard Drake Construction	\$83.20	\$69.80	\$82.30	\$68.90	CR 12530, Paris, TX			
The Purchasing Department recommends the award of this bid to all bidders in accordance with LGC§262-027 (e)									

Page 2 of 2

14、810 County of Hunt



PURCHASING DEPARTMENT 2507 Lee Street, Room 104 Greenville, Texas 75401



PHONE: (903) 408-4148
FAX: (903) 408-4242
FAX: (903) 408-4242
FAX: (903) 408-4242

SEP 2 6 2017

Invitation To Bid

Formal Bid # 162-17, Asphalt Hot & Cold Twelve (12) Month Contract

Sealed bids in single copy unless otherwise stated, subject to Terms and Conditions of this Invitation to Bid and other contract provisions, will be received at the office of the Hunt County Purchasing Agent, 2507 Lee Street, Room 104, Greenville, Texas, 75401 until 10:00 A.M. Central Time September 14, 2017.

The Hunt County Purchasing Department is willing to assist any bidder(s) in the interpretation of bid provisions or explanation of how bid forms are to be completed. Assistance can be received by visiting the Purchasing Office at 2507 Lee Street, Room 104, Greenville, TX 75401 or by calling (903) 408-4148.

READ CAREFULLY

Please quote prices on the articles on the attached bid sheet. The right is reserved to accept or reject all or any part of your offer, and to accept the offer the Commissioners' Court considers the lowest responsible bid. Bids are to be returned sealed in an envelope clearly indicating that a bid is enclosed and reflecting the bid number.

By submitting this bid, the undersigned hereby certifies that said bid has been independently arrived at and that price, terms, or conditions appearing or applicable hereto, have not and will not be disclosed by or on behalf of the bidder to another bidder or competitor.

The undersigned by his/her signature represents that he/she is authorized to bind the bidder to fully comply with the terms and conditions of the attached Invitation to Bid, Specifications, and Special Provisions for the amount(s) shown on the accompanying bid sheet(s). By signing below, you have read the entire document and agreed to the terms therein. You must sign below in INK; failure to sign and return WILL disqualify the offer. All prices must be typewritten or written in ink.

Contact Name: TEMY PATTERSON City, State, Zip: FT. WORTH, TX. 76124

Telephone Number: 817-876-809 FAX Number: 817-261-3044

By: TERRY PATTERSON

Authorized Representative - Signed by Hand

Authorized Representative - Typed or Printed

(THIS BID IS VALID FOR 60 DAYS UNLESS OTHERWISE STATED)

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Items checked below represent components which comprise this bid/proposal package. If the item IS NOT checked, it is NOT APPLICABLE to this bid/proposal. Offerors are asked to review the package to be sure that all applicable parts are included. If any portion of the package is missing, notify the Purchasing Department immediately.

It is the Offeror's responsibility to be thoroughly familiar with all Requirements and Specifications. Be sure you understand the following

before you return your bid packet.

			i .						
_X 1.	Cover Sheet Your company n	ame, address, and your signature (IN INK) should appear on this page.							
_X 2.	Table of Content This page is the	rable of Contents.							
_X 3.	Special Requirements/Instructions This section provides information you must know in order to make an offer properly.								
_X4.	Implementation Conflict of Interes	of House Bill 23 est Questionnaire							
_X5.	Implementation Certificate of Inte	of House Bill 1295 – Instructions and Filing Process with the Texas Ethics Commiserest Parties (Form 1295)	sion						
_X 6.	Specifications This section contains the detailed description of the product/service sought by the County.								
_X 7.	Pricing/Delivery Information This form is used to solicit exact pricing of goods/services and delivery costs.								
X 8.	General Requirements You should be familiar with all of the General Requirements.								
_X 9.	Attachments								
	a.	Residence Certification Be sure to complete this form and return with packet.							
	b.	Bid Guaranty & Performance Bond Information & Requirements This form applies only to certain bids/proposals. Please read carefully and fill out com	pletely.						
	_X c.	Minimum Insurance Requirements Included when applicable (does not supersede "Hold Harmless" section of General Red	juirements).						
	X d.	Workers' Compensation Insurance Coverage Rule 110.110 Included when applicable.							
	е.	Reference Sheet When references are required by the bid specifications you must complete this sheet.							

SPECIAL REQUIREMENTS/INSTRUCTIONS

FORMAL BID # 162-17; ASPHALT HOT & COLD CONTRACT TWELVE (12) MONTHS

1. PAYMENT

All invoices are to be submitted to Hunt County Auditor, P.O. Box 1097, Greenville, Texas 75403-1097, (903) 408-4123. Hunt County will pay <u>original</u> invoices that clearly itemize the goods and/or services provided as to quantity, part number, description, price, applicable discount (if any), labor charges showing time differential, if applicable and if previously agreed to, and delivery, installation, and set-up costs, if applicable and if previously agreed to. Only charges as stated on the Price/Delivery Information Sheet(s) submitted as a part of the bid will be considered.

Invoices must indicate Hunt County, the address to which the product(s) and/or service(s) were delivered, and the applicable purchase order number. Invoices will be matched to delivery tickets prior to payment, therefore, all delivery tickets should have an accurate description of the product(s) and/or service(s).

2. <u>ESCALATION CLAUSE</u>

Successful bidder(s) may apply for a price increase/decrease to the Hunt County Purchasing Agent. Price increase/decrease will be that amount increased/ decreased to the vendor from its supplier. Written documentation of the increase/decrease must be provided to the Hunt County Purchasing Agent at least 30 days prior to the effective date of increase. No application for a price increase/decrease may be submitted within the first three (3) months of this contract. Increases of more than 25% of the bid price will not be considered. Price decreases must be passed on to Hunt County immediately. Copies of the revised price list shall be sent directly to Hunt County Purchasing, 2507 Lee Street, Room 104, Greenville, TX 75401. Price lists shall show the bid number and title.

3. DESCRIPTION

All prices must be quoted FOB delivered to the addresses listed below unless otherwise noted:

A. Precinct 1 – 310 East Locust, Celeste, TX	903-568-4522
B. Precinct 2 – 2020 Gilmer, Caddo Mills, TX	903-527-3181
C. Precinct 3 – 301 Hwy 69 N., Lone Oak, TX	903-662-5332
D. Precinct 4 – 1005 ½ Bois D'Arc Street, Commerce, TX	903-886-6321

4. ESTIMATES OF USE

The stated estimate of use on the Price and Delivery pages are estimates of twelve (12) months use of that item and is **NOT** a commitment to purchase in that quantity or in any quantity. The actual usage by Hunt County will vary from the estimated use so indicated on the price and delivery sheet.

5. <u>Conflict of Interest Questionnaire:</u>

Chapter 176 of the Texas Local Government Code requires a vendor who enters or seeks to enter into a contract for the sale of or purchase of real property, goods, or services with a local governmental entity or local government officer thereof to file a conflicts of interest disclosure questionnaire with the governmental entity prescribed.

A Conflict of Interest Questionnaire Form (CIQ) must be submitted not later than the seventh (7th) business day after the date the vendor begins discussion, negotiation, applies or response to a request for proposal or bids, or correspondence in writing related to a potential contract with the local governmental entity.

6. <u>Certificate of Interested Parties (Form 1295):</u>

In 2015, the Texas Legislature adopted <u>House Bill 1295</u>, which added section 2252 908 of the Government Code. The law states that a governmental entity or state agency may not enter into certain contracts with a business entity unless the business entity submits a disclosure of interested parties to the governmental entity or state agency at the time the business entity submits the signed contract to the governmental entity or state agency. The law applies only to a contract of a governmental entity or state agency that either (1) requires an action or vote by the governing body of the entity or agency before the contract may be signed or (2) has a value of at least \$1 million. The disclosure requirement applies to a contract entered into on or after January 1, 2016.

The Texas Ethics Commission was required to adopt rules necessary to implement that law, prescribe the disclosure of interested parties form, and post a copy of the form on the commission's website. The commission adopted the Certificate of Interested Parties form (Form 1295) on October 5, 2015. The commission also adopted new rules (Chapter 46) on November 30, 2015, to implement the law.

Filing Process:

On January 1, 2016, the commission made available on its website a new filing application that must be used to file Form 1295. A business entity must use the application to enter the required information on Form 1295 and print a copy of the completed form, which will include a certification of filing that will contain a unique certification number. An authorized agent of the business entity must sign the printed copy of the form and have the form notarized. The completed Form 1295 with the certification of filing must be filed with the governmental body or state agency with which the business entity is entering into the contract.

The governmental entity or state agency must notify the commission, using the commission's filing application, of the receipt of the filed Form 1295 with the certification of filing not later than the 30th day after the date the contract binds all parties to the contract. The commission will post the completed Form 1295 to its website within seven business days after receiving notice from the governmental entity or state agency.

Information regarding how to use the filing application will be available on this site by January 1, 2016. Please follow Instructional Video for Business Entities at https://www.ethics.state.tx.us/whatsnew/elf info form1295.htm

SPECIFICATIONS

FORMAL BID # 162-17; ASPHALT HOT & COLD CONTRACT TWELVE (12) MONTHS

SCOPE

It is the intent of this Invitation to Bid to solicit bids for the Asphalt Hot & Cold Mix for the Hunt County Road & Bridge Departments, as listed herein for a twelve (12) month period beginning September 24, 2017 through September 23, 2018. All bidders are advised that estimates of use provided are estimates only and are NOT a commitment to purchase any materials. Actual usage will be based upon the requirements of the individual county precincts.

For information regarding the bid process, please contact Cheryl Lowry, Hunt County Purchasing Agent at 903-408-4148 prior to September 8, 2017.

DESCRIPTION

All work under this contract shall be performed in accordance with the requirements and specifications given in this contract as well as being under the guidance and direction of the appropriate representative of Hunt County.

All work will be performed during our regular working hours (7 am to 4 pm), unless otherwise specified in this agreement.

WORK STANDARDS

All work shall be performed to the complete satisfaction of Hunt County.

SAFETY

All Contractors performing service for Hunt County are required and shall comply with all Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA), State and County Safety and Occupational Health Standards and any other applicable rules and regulations.

The Contractor must provide a certificate of Workers Compensation coverage and certificate of liability insurance to the County prior to being awarded the contract.

EVALUATION CRITERIA

The evaluation of this bid will be based on the following factors. The criteria are listed in order of their relative importance.

- 1. Compliance with specifications (proof of insurance)
- 2. Cost
- 3. Vendor performance history

SUB-CONTRACTORS

The contractor (s) awarded this bid shall only employee sub-contractor (s) which meet the insurance and safety requirements of the bid specifications. The county shall not be held responsible or liable for any contracts or compensation due any sub-contractor (s) by the awarded contractor (s) in the course of the awarded contractor (s) obligation to fulfill this contract.

AWARD

Due to multiple delivery locations and product quality and availability, Hunt County reserves the right to make multiple awards for this contract.

FORMAL BID # 162-17; ASPHALT HOT & COLD CONTRACT TWELVE (12) MONTHS

<u>Precinct 1</u> – 310 East Locust, Celeste, TX 75423 – Commissioner – Eric Evans Foreman - Mark Bussell – (903) 568-4522	
Estimated use for twelve months: 0 tons Hot Mix – 0 tons Cold Mix	
Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$per ton	
Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: \$NAper ton	
Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$	
Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: \$	
State your pick up point: 7151 ANDOL MILL Ad. FORT WORTH, TX 76124	
ADDITIONAL PRICING	
Describe any additional pricing (if any) of your company:	
**************************************	*****
Estimated use for twelve months: 2,000 tons Hot Mix – 0 tons Cold Mix	
Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$per ton	
Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: \$per ton	
Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$per ton	
Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: \$per ton	
State your pick up point: 7151 RANDOL MILL Ad. FOUT WOUTH, TX. 7612	
ADDITIONAL PRICING	
Describe any additional pricing (if any) of your company:	

FORMAL BID # 162-17; ASPHALT HOT & COLD CONTRACT TWELVE (12) MONTHS

Precinct 3 - 301 Hwy 69 N, Lone Oak, TX 75453 - Commissioner - Phillip Martin

	Foreman - Jason White - (903) 662-5332
Estima	ted use for twelve months: 0 tons Hot Mix – 0 tons Cold Mix
Hot M	ix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$per ton
Hot M	ix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: \$ per ton
Cold N	Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$ \frac{122}{22} per ton
Cold N	Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: \$ per ton
	our pick up point: 7151 RANGOL MILL Rd. FT. WONTH, TX. 76124
ADDITIONA	L PRICING
Describe any	additional pricing (if any) of your company:
*****	**********************
Precir	oct 4 – 1005 ½ Bois D' Arc Street, Commerce, TX 75428 – Commissioner – Jim Latham Foreman - Phillip Staton – (903) 886-6321
Estima	ted use for twelve months: 0 tons Hot Mix – 5 tons Cold Mix
Hot M	ix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$per ton
Hot M	ix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: \$per ton
Cold N	Aix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$per ton
Cold N	Aix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: \$ per ton
State y	our pick up point: 7151 RANdel MILL Ref. FT. WENTH, TX. 76124
ADDITIONA	L PRICING
Describe any	additional pricing (if any) of your company:
	

FORMAL BID # 162-17; ASPHALT HOT & COLD CONTRACT TWELVE (12) MONTHS

COMMENTS OF EXCEPTIONS	16H PENFORMANCE COLD ASPHACT
* SEK KTT	TACHED BROCHURE X
IS YOUR FIRM WILLING TO ALLOW OTHE THIS CONTRACT, IF AWARDED, UNDER T	ER GOVERNMENTAL ENTITIES TO PIGGYBACK OFF HE SAME TERMS AND CONDITIONS: NO
The undersigned bidder has carefully examined the the Standard Terms and Conditions and the Technical C	e Invitation to Bid and the Certification included therein, ical Specifications.
with Hunt County in accordance with the requiren	signature affixed below, he/she agrees to enter into a contract ments of the County as stated in the above-referenced contract tract forms and terms of agreement from bidder's company as
JLB CONTRACTIVE, LLC Company Name	Authorized Signature
PO BOX A4131 Address	Name (Printed or Typed)
FT. WONTH, TX. 76124 City, State, Zip	ARODUCT MANAGER Title
817-876-8091 Phone	9/6/17 Date
817-261-3044 Fax	TRATTERGOND JLB CONTRACTING. COM E-Mail

READ THIS ENTIRE DOCUMENT CAREFULLY. FOLLOW ALL INSTRUCTIONS. YOU ARE RESPONSIBLE FOR FULFILLING ALL REQUIREMENTS AND SPECIFICATIONS. BE SURE YOU UNDERSTAND THEM.

General Requirements apply to all advertised bids; however, these may be superseded, whole or in part, by the SPECIAL REQUIREMENTS/INSTRUCTIONS OR OTHER DATA CONTAINED HEREIN. Review the Table of Contents. Be sure your bid package is complete.

ACCESS TO RECORDS

In special circumstances, vendor may be required to allow duly authorized representatives of Hunt County or the State of Texas and the federal government access to contracts, books, documents and records necessary to verify the nature and extent of the cost of services provided by the vendor.

ADDENDA

When specifications are revised, the Hunt County Purchasing Department will issue an addendum addressing the nature of the change. Offerors must sign and include it in the returned bid package.

ASSIGNMENT

The successful offeror may not assign, sell or otherwise transfer this contract without written permission of Hunt County Commissioner's Court.

AWARD

Hunt County reserves the right to award this contract on the basis of LOWEST AND BEST BID in accordance with the laws of the State of Texas, to waive any formality or irregularity, to make awards to more than one offeror, to reject any or all bids. In the event the lowest dollar offeror meeting specifications is not awarded a contract, the offeror may appear before the Commissioners Court and present evidence concerning his responsibility after officially not fying the Office of the Purchasing Agent of his intent to appear.

BID FORM COMPLETION

Fill out and return to the Hunt County Purchasing Department ONE (1) Original complete bid form in an appropriately sized envelope or box. PACKAGE MUST SHOW THE BID NUMBER, DESCRIPTION AND BE MARKED "SEALED BID." An authorized representative of the offeror should sign the Bid Cover Sheet. An authorized representative of the offeror should sign the Conflict of Interest Questionnaire and return with bid. The completed Form 1295 with the certification of filing, signed and notarized must be returned with the bid. The contract will be binding only when, the County Auditor, as applicable, certifies funds and a Purchase Order issued

BID RETURNS

Offerors must return all completed bids to the Hunt County Purchasing Department reception desk at 2507 Lee Street, Room 104, Greenville, TX, 75401, before 10:00 A.M. LOCAL TIME IN GREENVILLE, TEXAS on the date specified. Late bids will not be accepted.

BONDS

If this bid requires submission of bid guarantee and performance bond, there will be a separate page explaining those requirements. Bids submitted without the required bid bond or cashier's check is not acceptable.

CERTIFICATION REGARDING DEBARMENT, SUSPENSION INELIGIBILITY, AND VOLUNTARY EXCLUSION

The Contractor certifies by execution of this Contract that it is not ineligible for participation in federal or state assistance programs under Executive Order 12549, "Debarment and Suspension." The Contractor further agrees to include this certification in all contracts between itself and any subcontractors in connection with the services performed under this contract. Contractor also certifies that contractor will notify Hunt County in writing immediately if contractor is not in compliance with Executive Order 12549 during the term of this contract. Contractor agrees to refund Hunt County for any payments made to the contractor while ineligible.

CHANGE OF OWNERSHIP

If ownership of your firm should change during the term of this contract, Hunt County must be notified in writing within ten (10) days and a new declaration of relationships submitted immediately to Hunt County Purchasing Agent. Failure by the vendor to provide written notification of change of ownership may result in cancellation of the contract.

CONFLICT OF INTEREST IN CONTRACTS

The Commissioners shall not approve the expenditure of any funds in favor of a business entity in which a county official or employee either directly or indirectly owns a substantial interest unless prior to any vote or decision on any matter involving the business entity, the commissioners are made aware of the interest of the official or employee and provided further that the official or employee take no part in the negotiating, making, accepting, or approving any payment, agreement or contract affecting the business entity and performs no duty for Hunt County in connection with the business entity.

CONTRACT OBLIGATION

Hunt County Commissioner's Court must award the contract and the County Judge or other person authorized by the Hunt County Commissioner's Court must sign the contract before it becomes binding on Hunt County or the offerors. Department heads are NOT authorized to sign agreements for Hunt County. Binding agreements shall remain in effect until all products and/or services covered by this purchase have been satisfactorily delivered and accepted.

CONTRACT RENEWALS

Renewals may be made ONLY by written agreement between Hunt County and the offeror. Any price escalations are limited to those stated by the offeror in the original bid.

DIGITAL FORMAT

If offeror obtained the bid specifications in digital format in order to prepare a response, the bid must be submitted in hard copy according to the instructions contained in this bid package. If, in its bid response, offeror makes any changes whatsoever to the County's published bid specifications, the County's bid specification as published shall control. Furthermore, if an alteration of any kind to the County's bid specification is only discovered after the contract is executed and is or is not being performed, the contract is subject to immediate cancellation without recourse.

DISQUALIFICATION OF OFFEROR

Upon signing this bid document, an offeror offering to sell supplies, materials, services, or equipment to Hunt County certifies that the offeror has not violated the antitrust laws of this state codified in Texas Business and Commerce Code §15.01, et seq., as amended, or the federal antitrust laws, and has not communicated directly or indirectly the bid made to any competitor or any other person engaged in such line of business. Any or all bids may be rejected if the County believes that collusion exists among the offerors. Bids in which the prices are obviously unbalanced may be rejected. If multiple bids are submitted by an offeror and after the bids are opened, one of the bids is withdrawn, the result will be that all of the bids submitted by that offeror will be withdrawn; however, nothing herein prohibits a vendor from submitting multiple bids for different products or services.

DRUG FREE WORK PLACE

All vendors shall provide any and all notices as may be required under the Drug-Free Work Place Act of 1988, 28 CFR Part 67, to its employees and all sub-contractors to insure that Hunt County maintains a drug-free workplace. The County reserves the right to review drug-testing records of any personnel involved in this bid project. The County may require, at vendor's expense, drug testing of vendor's personnel if no drug testing records exists or if such test results are older than six (6) months.

E-MAIL ADDRESS CONSENT

Vendor affirmatively consents to the disclosure of its e-mail addresses that are provided to Hunt County or any agency of Hunt County. This consent is intended to comply with the requirements of the Texas Public Information Act, Tex. Gov't Code Ann. §522.137, as amended, and shall survive termination of this agreement. This consent shall apply to e-mail addresses provided by Vendor, its employees, officers, and agents acting on Vendor's behalf and shall apply to any e-mail address provided in any form for any reason whether related to this bid/proposal or otherwise.

ERRORS or OMISSIONS

Due care and diligence have been used in preparation of this RFB, and it is believed to be substantially correct. However, the responsibility for determining the full extent of the exposure and the verification of all the information presented here in shall rest solely with the bidder. Hunt County and its representatives shall not be responsible for errors or omissions in these specifications, nor for failure on the part of the bidder to determine the full extent of the exposure.

EVALUATION

Evaluation shall be used as a determinant as to which bid items or services are the most efficient and/or most economical for the County. It shall be based on all factors that have a bearing on price and performance of the items in the user environment. All bids are subject to tabulation by the Hunt County Purchasing Department and recommendation to Hunt County Commissioner's Court. Compliance with all bid requirements, delivery and needs of the using department are considerations in evaluating bids. Pricing is NOT the only criteria for making a recommendation. The Hunt County Purchasing Department reserves the right to contact any offeror, at any time, to clarify, verify or request information with regard to any bid.

FISCAL FUNDING

A multi-year lease or lease/purchase arrangement (if requested by the Special Requirements/Instructions), or any contract continuing as a result of an extension option, must include fiscal funding out. If, for any reason, funds are not appropriated to continue the lease or contract, said lease or contract shall become null and void on the last day of the current appropriation of funds. After expiration of the lease, leased equipment shall be removed by the offeror from the using department without penalty of any kind or form to Hunt County. All charges and physical activity related to delivery, installation, removal and redelivery shall be the responsibility of the offeror.

GOVERNING FORMS

In the event of any conflict between the terms and provisions of these requirements and the specifications, the specifications shall govern. In the event of any conflict of interpretation of any part of this overall document, Hunt County's interpretation shall govern.

GOVERNING LAW

This invitation to bid is governed by the competitive requirements of the County Purchasing Act, Texas Local Government Code, §262.021 et seq., as amended. Bidders shall comply with all applicable federal, state and local laws and regulations. Bidder is further advised that these requirements shall be fully governed by the laws of the State of Texas and that Hunt County may request and rely upon advice, decisions and opinions of the Attorney General of Texas, the County Attorney, and the County Civil Attorney concerning any portion of these requirements. Any contract resulting from the award of this bid shall be governed by and construed in accordance with the laws of the State of Texas and the County of Hunt, Texas. The venue for all matters of arbitration and litigation shall be the County of Hunt, Texas.

GRANT FUNDING

Any contract entered into by the County that is to be paid from grant funds shall be limited to payment from the grant funding and the vendor/provider understands that the County has not set aside any County funds for the payment of obligations under a grant contract. If grant funding should become unavailable at any time for the continuation of services paid by the grant, and further funding cannot be obtained for the contract, then the sole recourse of the provider shall be to terminate any further services under the contract ant the contract shall be null and void.

HIPAA COMPLIANCE

Offeror agrees to comply with the Standards for Privacy of Individually Identifiable Health Information of the Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act of 1996, PL 104-191, 45 CFR Parts 160-164, as amended, and the Texas Medical Records Privacy Act, Texas Health and Safety Code Chapter 181, as amended, collectively referred to as "HIPAA", to the extent that the Offeror uses, discloses or has access to protected health information as defined by HIPAA. Offeror may be required to enter a Business Associate Agreement pursuant to HIPAA.

HOLD HARMLESS AGREEMENT

Contractor, the successful offeror, shall indemnify and hold Hunt County harmless from all claims for personal injury, death and/or property damage resulting directly or indirectly from contractor's performance. Contractor shall procure and maintain, with respect to the subject matter of this bid, appropriate insurance coverage including, as a minimum, public liability and property damage with adequate limits to cover contractor's liability as may arise directly or indirectly from work performed under terms of this bid. Certification of such coverage must be provided to the County upon request.

INSPECTIONS & TESTING

Hunt County reserves the right to inspect any item(s) or service location for compliance with specifications and requirements and needs of the using department. If an offeror cannot furnish a sample of a bid item, where applicable, for review, or fails to satisfactorily show an ability to perform, the County can reject the bid as inadequate.

INTER-LOCAL PARTICIPATION

It is hereby made a precondition of any bid/offer for a Contract for supplies or services and a part of these specifications, that the submission of any bid/offer in response to this request constitutes a bid/offer made under the same conditions, for the same price, and for the same effective period as this bid/offer, to any other governmental entity having an inter-local agreement with Hunt County. It is further understood, that any other governmental entity that elects to use a Hunt County Semi-annual or annual award will issue its own Contracts or purchase orders and will require separate billing.

INTER-NET DISCLAIMER

Hunt County will not be Responsible or Liable for errors and omissions within bid documents and bid addendum obtained from inter-net sources that are not authorized by Hunt County. Vendors obtaining bid information from the inter-net are encouraged to contact the Hunt County Purchasing Department to request all documentation relevant to this bid.

INVOICES AND PAYMENTS

Offerors shall submit an original invoice on each purchase order or purchase release after each delivery, indicating the purchase order number. Invoices must be termized. Any invoice that cannot be verified by the contract price and/or is otherwise incorrect will be returned to the offeror for correction. Under term contracts, when multiple deliveries and/or services are required, the offeror may invoice following each delivery and the County will pay on invoice. Contracts providing for a monthly charge will be billed and paid on a monthly basis only. Prior to any and all payments made for goods and/or services provided under this contract, the offeror should provide his Taxpayer Identification Number or social security number as applicable. This information must be on file with the Hunt County Auditor's office. Failure to provide this information may result in a delay in payment and/or back up withholding as required by the Internal Revenue Service.

MAINTENANCE

Maintenance required for equipment bid should be available in Hunt County by a manufacturer-authorized maintenance facility. Costs for this service shall be shown on the Pricing/Delivery Information form. If Hunt County opts to include maintenance, it shall be so stated in the purchase order and said cost will be included. Service will commence only upon expiration of applicable warranties and should be priced accordingly.

MATERIAL SAFETY DATA SHEETS

Under the "Hazardous Communication Act", commonly known as the "Texas Right To Know Act", an offeror must provide to the County with each delivery, material safety data sheets, which are applicable to hazardous substances, defined in the Act. Failure of the offeror to furnish this documentation will be cause to reject any bid applying thereto.

MULTIPLE BID AWARD

At the discretion of the Commissioners' Court, Bids may or may not be awarded to a separate vendor. Hunt County reserves the right to concurrently award this bid to the Second Lowest Bidder. The Second Lowest Bidder may provide services requested by Hunt County in the event that the Low Bidder experiences circumstances, which prevent the Low Bidder from providing the service requirements within the time frame, set forth by the County.

NAME BRANDS

Specifications <u>may</u> reference name brands and model numbers. It is not the intent of Hunt County to restrict these bids in such cases, but to establish a desired quality level of merchandise or to meet a pre-established standard due to like existing items. Offerors may offer items of equal stature and the burden of proof of such stature rests with offerors. Hunt County shall act as sole judge in determining equality and acceptability of products offered.

NEW MILLENIUM COMPLAINCE

All products and/or services furnished as part of this contract must be compliant for the present year and forward. This applies to all computers including hardware and software as well as all other commodities with date sensitive embedded chips.

POTENTIAL CONFLICTS OF INTEREST

An outside consultant or contractor is prohibited from submitting a bid or proposal for services on a Hunt County project of which the consultant or contractor was a designer or other previous contributor, or was an affiliate, subsidiary, joint venture or was in any other manner associated by ownership to any party that was a designer or other previous contributor. If such a consultant or contractor submits a prohibited bid or proposal, that bid or proposal shall be disqualified on the basis of conflict of interest, no matter when the conflict is discovered by Hunt County. Potential bidders are advised that they may have to disclose requirements pursuant to Texas Local Government Code, Chapter 176. This law requires persons desiring to do business with the County to disclose any gifts valued in excess of \$100.00, given to any County Official or the County Official's family member, or employment of any County Official or the County Official's family member during the preceding twelve (12) month period. The disclosure questionnaire must be filed with the Hunt County Clerk. Refer to Texas Local Government Code, Chapter 176 for the details of this law.

PRICING

Prices for all goods and/or services shall be firm for the duration of this contract and shall be stated on the Pricing/Delivery Information form. Prices shall be all inclusive: No price changes, additions, or subsequent qualifications will be honored during the course of the contract. All prices must be written in ink or typewritten. Pricing on all transportation, freight, drayage and other charges are to be prepaid by the contractor and included in the bid prices. If there are any additional charges of any kind, other than those mentioned above, specified or unspecified offeror MUST indicate the items required and attendant costs or forfeit the right to payment for such items. Where unit pricing and extended pricing differ, unit pricing prevails.

PROCUREMENT CARDS

Procurement Cards (MasterCard / VISA) may be utilized for purchase of items awarded on this bid. Hunt County will not accept or pay any Interchange Fees or Credit Card Processing Fees associated with Procurement Card Transactions. All Procurement Card transactions are exempt from local and state sales tax.

PURCHASE ORDER AND DELIVERY

The successful offeror shall not deliver products or provide services without a Hunt County Purchase Order, signed by an authorized agent of the Hunt County Purchasing Department. The fastest, most reasonable delivery time shall be indicated by the offeror in the proper place on the Pricing/Delivery Information form. Any special information concerning delivery should also be included, on a separate sheet, if necessary. All items shall be shipped F.O.B. INSIDE DELIVERY unless otherwise stated in the specifications. This shall be understood to include bringing merchandise to the appropriate room or place designated by the using department. Every tender or delivery of goods must fully comply with all provisions of these requirements and the specifications including time, delivery and quality. Nonconformance shall constitute a breach, which must be rectified prior to expiration of the time for performance. Failure to rectify within the performance period will be considered cause to reject future deliveries and cancellation of the contract by Hunt County without prejudice to other remedies provided by law. Where delivery times are critical, Hunt County reserves the right to award accordingly.

RECYCLED MATERIALS

Hunt County encourages the use of products made of recycled materials and shall give preference in purchasing to products made of recycled materials if the products meet applicable specifications as to quantity and quality. Hunt County will be the sole judge in determining product preference application.

SEVERABILITY

If any section, subsection, paragraph, sentence, clause, phrase or word of these requirements or the specifications shall be held invalid, such holding shall not affect the remaining portions of these requirements and the specifications and it is hereby declared that such remaining portions would have been included in these requirements and the specifications as though the invalid portion had been omitted.

SILENCE OF SPECIFICATIONS

The apparent silence of specifications as to any detail, or the apparent omission from it of a detailed description concerning any point, shall be regarded as meaning that only the best commercial practice is to prevail and that only material and workmanship of the finest quality are to be used. All interpretations of specifications shall be made on the basis of this statement. The items furnished under this contract shall be new, unused of the latest product in production to commercial trade and shall be of the highest quality as to materials used and workmanship. Manufacturer furnishing these items shall be experienced in design and construction of such items and shall be an established supplier of the item bid.

SUPPLEMENTAL MATERIALS

Offerors are responsible for including all pertinent product data in the returned bid package. Literature, brochures, data sheets, specification information, completed forms requested as part of the bid package and any other facts which may affect the evaluation and subsequent contract award should be included. Materials such as legal documents and contractual agreements, which the offeror wishes to include as a condition of the bid, must also be in the returned bid package. Failure to include all necessary and proper supplemental materials may be cause to reject the entire Bid.

TAXES

Hunt County is exempt from all federal excise, state and local taxes unless otherwise stated in this document. Hunt County claims exemption from all sales and/or use taxes under Texas Tax Code §151.309, as amended. Texas Limited Sales Tax Exemption Certificates will be furnished upon written request to the Hunt County Auditor.

TERM CONTRACTS

If the contract is intended to cover a specific time period, the term will be given in the specifications under SCOPE.

TERMINATION

Hunt County reserves the right to terminate the contract for default if offeror breaches any of the terms therein, including warranties of offeror or if the offeror becomes insolvent or commits acts of bankruptcy. Such right of termination is in addition to and not in lieu of any other remedies which Hunt County may have in law or equity. Default may be construed as, but not limited to, failure to deliver the proper goods and/or services within the proper amount of time, and/or to properly perform any and all services required to Hunt County's satisfaction and/or to meet all other obligations and requirements.

<u>TITLE TRANSFER</u>

Title and Risk of Loss of goods shall not pass to Hunt County until Hunt County actually receives and takes possession of the goods at the point or points of delivery. Receiving times may vary with the using department. Generally, deliveries may be made between 8:30 a.m. and 4:00 p.m., Monday through Friday. Offerors are advised to consult the using department for instructions. The place of delivery shall be shown under the "Special Requirements/Instructions" section of this bid package and/or on the Purchase Order as a "Deliver To:" address.

VENUE

The parties agree that regarding any dispute or litigation that may arise in the execution and performance of this contract, that venue for all proceedings, judicial or otherwise, shall be proper in Hunt County.

WAIVER OF SUBROGATION

Offeror and offeror's insurance carrier waive any and all rights whatsoever with regard to subrogation against Hunt County as an indirect party to any suit arising out of personal or property damages resulting from offeror's performance under this agreement.

WARRANTIES

Offerors shall furnish all data pertinent to warranties or guarantees which may apply to items in the bid. Offerors may not limit or exclude any implied warranties. Offeror warrants that product sold to the County shall conform to the standards established by the U.S. Department of Labor under the Occupational Safety and Health Act of 1970. In the event product does not conform to OSHA Standards, where applicable, Hunt County may return the product for correction or replacement at the offeror's expense. If offeror fails to make the appropriate correction within a reasonable time, Hunt County may correct at the offeror's expense

VENDORS OWING TAXES

Pursuant to TX Local Government Code §262.0276, Hunt County Commissioner's Court has adopted a policy which requires that vendors' taxes be current as of the date bids/proposals are due. Bidders with delinquent taxes on the due date will not be eligible for award. Whether or not a vendor's taxes are delinquent will be determined by an independent review of the Tax Office records. Vendors who believe a delinquency is reflected in error must contact the Hunt County Tax Office to correct any errors or discrepancies prior to submitting their bid in order to ensure that their bid will be considered. Tax records are available online at the Hunt County Tax Office website —www.hctax.info. Prior to submitting a bid, vendors are encouraged to visit the Hunt County website, set up a portfolio of their accounts and make their own initial determination of the status of their tax accounts. Furthermore, if, during the performance of this contract, a vendor's taxes become delinquent, Hunt County reserves the right to provide notice to the Auditor or Treasurer pursuant to Texas Local Government Code §154.045. This policy is effective for all bids, proposals, quotations and contracts due on or after January 1, 2008.

Revised 5/11

CERTIFICATE OF INSURANCE REQUIREMENTS

FORMAL BID # 162-17; ASPHALT HOT & COLD CONTRACT TWELVE (12) MONTHS

Without limiting any of the other obligations or liabilities, the vendor shall provide minimum insurance coverage's as listed below, prior to the execution of the contract and maintain coverage's; without interruption provided by an insurer licensed in the State of Texas, rated A- or better by A.M. Best Rating, until the work is completed and accepted by the owner. A certificate of insurance will be placed in the appropriate bid file of Hunt County prior to the execution of the contract/purchase order.

TYPE OF COVERAGE	MINIMUM LIMITS
WORKERS COMPENSATION COVERAGE A (See attachment "f")	STATUTORY
EMPLOYERS LIABILITY COVERAGE B	
Bodily Injury by Accident – Each Accident Bodily Injury by Disease – Policy Limit Bodily Injury by Disease – Each Employee	\$100,000 \$500,000 \$100,000
COMMERCIAL GENERAL LIABILITY	
COVERAGE A – Each Occurrence COVERAGE B – Personal & Advertising Injury General Aggregate other than Products	\$1,000,000 \$250,000 \$1,000,000
Products/Completed Operations Aggregate	\$1,000,000

NOTE:

- 1) Coverage for explosion, collapse & underground property hazards cannot be excluded.
- 2) Contractual liability coverage cannot be excluded.
- Contractor will assume all liability for independent subcontractors.
- 4) Coverage must include Hunt County as an Additional Insured for all work performed for, or on behalf of, the County.

AUTOMOBILE LIABILITY

— — . — — . —	
Bodily Injury Liability – Each Person	\$250,000
Bodily Injury Liability - Each Occurrence	\$500,000
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
Property Damage Liability – Each Occurrence	\$100,000

NOTE:

1) Coverage must include all owned, hired, and non-owned vehicles.

In the event of any material change, non-renewal or cancellation of any policy, vendor's insurance company will give 45 days actual prior written notice to Hunt County for such changes or cancellations.

- I. The Contractor shall contractually require each person with whom it contracts to provide services on a project to:
 - (1) Provide coverage, based on reporting of classification codes and payroll amounts and filing of any coverage agreements, which meets the statutory requirements of Texas Labor Code, Section 401.011(44) for all its employees providing services on the project, for the duration of the project.
 - (2) Provide to the Contractor, prior to that person beginning work on the project a certificate of coverage showing that coverage is being provided for all employees of the person providing services on the project, for the duration of the project.
 - (3) Provide the Contractor, prior to the end of coverage period, a new certificate of coverage showing extension of coverage, if the coverage period shown on the current certificate of coverage ends during the duration of the project.
 - (4) Obtain from each other person with whom it contracts, and provide to the Contractor:
 - (a) A certificate of coverage, prior to the other person beginning work on the project, and
 - (b) A new certificate of coverage showing extension of coverage, prior to the end of the coverage period, if the coverage period shown on the current certificate of coverage ends during the duration of the project.
 - (5) Retain all required certificates of coverage on file for the duration of the project and for one (1) year thereafter
 - (6) Notify the government entity in writing by certified mail or personal delivery, within ten (10) days after the person new or should have known, of any change that materially affects the provision of coverage of any person providing services on the project; and
 - (7) Contractually require each person with whom it contracts, to perform as required by paragraphs (1) (7) with the Certificates of coverage to be provided to the person for whom they are providing services.
- J. By signing this contract or providing or causing to be provided a certificate of coverage, the Contractor is representing to the governmental entity that all employees of the contractor who will provide services on the project will be covered by workers' compensation coverage for the duration of the project, that the coverage will be based on proper reporting of classification codes and payroll amounts, and that all coverage agreements will be filed with the appropriate insurance carrier or, in the case of a self-insured, with the commission's Division of Self-Insurance Regulation. Providing false or misleading information may subject the contractor to administrative penalties, criminal penalties, civil penalties, or other civil actions.

CONFLICT OF INTEREST QUESTIONNAIRE For vendor doing business with local governmental entity

FORM CIQ

This qu	estion	naire reflects changes made to the law by H.B. 23, 84th Leg., Regular Session.	OFFICE USE ONLY
This que has a bu	estionna usiness	ire is being filed in accordance with Chapter 176, Local Government Code, by a vendor who relationship as defined by Section 176.001(1-a) with a local governmental entity and the equirements under Section 176.006(a).	Date Received
*******		tionnaire must be filed with the records administrator of the local governmental entity not later iness day after the date the vendor becomes aware of facts that require the statement to be on 176.006(a-1), Local Government Code.	
Olicinse (JIIGEI (I	ts an offense if the vendor knowingly violates Section 176.006, Local Government Code. An is section is a misdemeanor.	
니 Nam	e of ve	ndor who has a business relationship with local governmental entity.	
21		Juz confeacting, uc	
	υσμ	k this box if you are filing an update to a previously filed questionnaire. (The law re- leted questionnaire with the appropriate filing authority not later than the 7th business became aware that the originally filed questionnaire was incomplete or inaccurate.)	quires that you file an updated s day after the date on which
3 Name	e of lo	cal government officer about whom the information is being disclosed.	
 _		Name of Officer	
Com	plete s	ach employment or other business relationship with the local government offic lescribed by Section 176.003(a)(2)(A). Also describe any family relationship with ubparts A and B for each employment or business relationship described. Attach essary.	
		~ o~ E	
		A. Is the local government officer or a family member of the officer receiving or like other than investment income, from the vendor?	ely to receive taxable income,
		Yes No	
		B. Is the vendor receiving or likely to receive taxable income, other than investment i of the local government officer or a family member of the officer AND the taxable in local governmental entity?	ncome, from or at the direction come is not received from the
		Yes No	
		each employment or business relationship that the vendor named in Section 1 mainess entity with respect to which the local government officer serves as an officer serves as a serves as an officer serves as a server serves as a server serves as a server serves as a server ser	intains with a corporation or icer or director, or holds an
6		~o~E	,
	Ch as	eck this box if the vendor has given the local government officer or a family member of described in Section 176.003(a)(2)(B), excluding gifts described in Section 176.00	the officer one or more gifts 3(a-1).
<u>U</u>			
	Sigr	nature of vendor doing business with the governmental entity Dat	<u></u>

CONFLICT OF INTEREST QUESTIONNAIRE For vendor doing business with local governmental entity

A complete copy of Chapter 176 of the Local Government Code may be found at http://www.statutes.legis.state.tx.us/Docs/LG/htm/LG.176.htm. For easy reference, below are some of the sections cited on this form.

<u>Local Government Code § 176.001(1-a)</u>: "Business relationship" means a connection between two or more parties based on commercial activity of one of the parties. The term does not include a connection based on:

(A) a transaction that is subject to rate or fee regulation by a federal, state, or local governmental entity or an agency of a federal, state, or local governmental entity:

(B) a transaction conducted at a price and subject to terms available to the public; or

(C) a purchase or lease of goods or services from a person that is chartered by a state or federal agency and that is subject to regular examination by, and reporting to, that agency.

Local Government Code § 176.003(a)(2)(A) and (B):

- (a) A local government officer shall file a conflicts disclosure statement with respect to a vendor if:
 - (2) the vendor:
 - (A) has an employment or other business relationship with the local government officer or a family member of the officer that results in the officer or family member receiving taxable income, other than investment income, that exceeds \$2,500 during the 12-month period preceding the date that the officer becomes aware that
 - (i) a contract between the local governmental entity and vendor has been executed; or
 - (ii) the local governmental entity is considering entering into a contract with the vendor;
 - (B) has given to the local government officer or a family member of the officer one or more gifts that have an aggregate value of more than \$100 in the 12-month period preceding the date the officer becomes aware that:
 - (i) a contract between the local governmental entity and vendor has been executed; or
 - (ii) the local governmental entity is considering entering into a contract with the vendor.

Local Government Code § 176.006(a) and (a-1)

- (a) A vendor shall file a completed conflict of interest questionnaire if the vendor has a business relationship with a local governmental entity and:
 - (1) has an employment or other business relationship with a local government officer of that local governmental entity, or a family member of the officer, described by Section 176.003(a)(2)(A);
 - (2) has given a local government officer of that local governmental entity, or a family member of the officer, one or more gifts with the aggregate value specified by Section 176.003(a)(2)(B), excluding any gift described by Section 176.003(a-1); or
 - (3) has a family relationship with a local government officer of that local governmental entity.
- (a-1) The completed conflict of interest questionnaire must be filed with the appropriate records administrator not later than the seventh business day after the later of:
 - (1) the date that the vendor:
 - (A) begins discussions or negotiations to enter into a contract with the local governmental entity; or
 - (B) submits to the local governmental entity an application, response to a request for proposals or bids, correspondence, or another writing related to a potential contract with the local governmental entity; or
 - (2) the date the vendor becomes aware:
 - (A) of an employment or other business relationship with a local government officer, or a family member of the officer, described by Subsection (a);
 - (B) that the vendor has given one or more gifts described by Subsection (a); or
 - (C) of a family relationship with a local government officer.

CERTI	FICATE OF INTERES	TED PAR	TIES		FOR	м 129
						1
Complete No	os. 1 - 4 and 6 if there are interested pa	rties,	· · · · · · ·		OFFICE US	
	os. 1, 2, 3, 5, and 6 if there are no intere		Ann af Abra baselana a sualita da		ERTIFICATION	OF FIL
of business	siness entity filing form, and the city	, state and cour	itry of the dusiness entity's		rtificate Number: 17-256981	
JLB Contra						
	TX United States vernmental entity or state agency the	at is a party to ti	he contract for which the for		te Filed: /06/2017	
being filed.					te Acknowledged:	
County of F	funt, Texas				te Ackilowiciged,	1
3 Provide the	identification number used by the got the services, goods, or other prop	overnmental ent	tity or state agency to track	or identify the	contract, and pro	vide a
Formal Bid		sorty to se proti	aca anaci inc contact.			
Asphalt Ho	t & Cold Twelve (12) Month Contra	act				
4			1		Nature o	
	Name of Interested Party		City, State, Country (plac	e of business	(check a	pplicable Interm
Davis, Sam			Fort Worth, TX United	States	X	İ
Cabaza, Aaro	n		Austin, TX United State	es	x	
		<u>-</u>				-
	<u> </u>					<u> </u>
			 			
5 Check only	if there is NO Interested Party.			•	10	
6 AFFIDAVIT		I swear, o	r affirm, under penalty of perju	ry, that the abo	ove disclosure is tru	e and co
The state of the s	JAMIE GREENWAY					
	Notary Public, State of Texas Comm. Expires 09-25-2020		10			
	Notary ID 1211545-4		Signature of authorized ag	gent of contrac	ting business entity	
AFFIX NOT	ARY STAMP / SEAL ABOVE					
Swarp to an	d subscribed before me, by the said	SAM D	MUIS "	his the (ん	day of <u>Se</u>	touh
20_17	to certify which, witness my hand and		, u		uu, u <u>re</u>	- VENNAR
	. V			A	Ω	
Air.	M	Marie	ໃສລໂປປ	1	L. V	1,
Signatur	re of officer administering oath	Printed name of	KENW AM f officer administering oath	Title	of officer administe	الماضل ring oath
1 / /			·			
Forms/provide	d by Texas Ethics Commission	AVVVVV	thics.state.tx.us		V/e	rsion V1

	CERTII	ICATE OF INTERESTED PAR	RTIES		FOR	M 1295
F	Camplete No	s. 1 - 4 and 6 if there are interested parties.			OFFICE USE	
	Complete No	s. 1, 2, 3, 5, and 6 if there are no interested parties.	CERTIFICATION OF FILING			
1	Name of bus of business.	iness entity filing form, and the city, state and cou	Certificate Number: 2017-256981			
	JLB Contra		2021	:011-200501		
2	Name of gov	TX United States ernmental entity or state agency that is a party to t	the contract for which the form is	Date Filed; 09/06/2017		
	being filed. County of H	unt, Texas		Date Acknowledged: 09/26/2017		
3	description	dentification number used by the governmental en of the services, goods, or other property to be prov	itity or state agency to track or identify ided under the contract.	the co	ntract, and pro	vide a
	Formal Bid Asphalt Hot	#162-17 & Cold Twelve (12) Month Contract				
4					Nature of	interest
		Name of Interested Party	City, State, Country (place of busin	ess)	(check ap	
_					Controlling	Intermediary
Da	avis, Sam		Fort Worth, TX United States		×	
Ca	abaza, Aaron		Austin, TX United States	$ \bot $	×	
_						
	<u>-</u>					
						 _
5	Check only i	there is NO Interested Party.	1			
6	AFFIDAVIT	L SWOOT O	r offirm, under papelty of parisms, they the			
		i swear, ur	r affirm, under penalty of perjury, that the	acove (oisciosure is true	and correct.
	ACEIV NOTA	DV STAND (STAL ABOVE	Signature of authorized agent of con	tracting l	business entity	
		RY STAMP / SEAL ABOVE				
	20	subscribed before me, by the saidto certify which, witness my hand and seal of office.	, this the		day of	
	Signature	of officer administering oath Printed name of	officer administering oath T	itle of of	ficer administeri	ng oath

Forms provided by Texas Ethics Commission

www.ethics.state.tx.us

Version V1.0.3337

#14.810 County of Hunt



PURCHASING DEPARTMENT 2507 Lee Street, Room 104 Greenville, Texas 75401



PHONE: (903) 408-4148
FAX: (903) 408-4242
at 3:FILED FOR RECORD clowry@huntcounty.net

SEP 2 6 2017

Invitation To Bid



Formal Bid # 162-17, Asphalt Hot & Cold Twelve (12) Month Contract

Sealed bids in single copy unless otherwise stated, subject to Terms and Conditions of this Invitation to Bid and other contract provisions, will be received at the office of the Hunt County Purchasing Agent, 2507 Lee Street, Room 104, Greenville, Texas, 75401 until 10:00 A.M. Central Time September 14, 2017.

The Hunt County Purchasing Department is willing to assist any bidder(s) in the interpretation of bid provisions or explanation of how bid forms are to be completed. Assistance can be received by visiting the Purchasing Office at 2507 Lee Street, Room 104, Greenville, TX 75401 or by calling (903) 408-4148.

READ CAREFULLY

Please quote prices on the articles on the attached bid sheet. The right is reserved to accept or reject all or any part of your offer, and to accept the offer the Commissioners' Court considers the lowest responsible bid. Bids are to be returned sealed in an envelope clearly indicating that a bid is enclosed and reflecting the bid number.

By submitting this bid, the undersigned hereby certifies that said bid has been independently arrived at and that price, terms, or conditions appearing or applicable hereto, have not and will not be disclosed by or on behalf of the bidder to another bidder or competitor.

The undersigned by his/her signature represents that he/she is authorized to bind the bidder to fully comply with the terms and conditions of the attached Invitation to Bid, Specifications, and Special Provisions for the amount(s) shown on the accompanying bid sheet(s). By signing below, you have read the entire document and agreed to the terms therein. You must sign below in INK; failure to sign and return WILL disqualify the offer. All prices must be typewritten or written in ink.

Oldcastle Materials Texas, Company Name: TexasBit	Inc. Address: <u>420 Decker Drive, Ste.</u> 200
Contact Name: Luke Warner	City, State, Zip: <u>Irving</u> , TX 75062
Telephone Number: (214)741-3531	FAX Number: (214)742-3540
ı	
By: None	By: W. L. Warner, Account Manager

Authorized Representative – Signed by Hand

Authorized Representative - Typed or Printed

(THIS BID IS VALID FOR 60 DAYS UNLESS OTHERWISE STATED)

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Same of the second

Items checked below represent components which comprise this bid/proposal package. If the item IS NOT checked, it is NOT APPLICABLE to this bid/proposal. Offerors are asked to review the package to be sure that all applicable parts are included. If any portion of the package is missing, notify the Purchasing Department immediately.

It is the Offeror's responsibility to be thoroughly familiar with all Requirements and Specifications. Be sure you understand the following before you return your bid packet.

_X 1.	Your company name, address, and your signature (IN INK) should appear on this page.			
_X 2.	Table of Contents This page is the Table of Contents.			
_X 3.	Special Requirements/Instructions This section provides information you must know in order to make an offer properly.			
X4.	Implementation of House Bill 23 Conflict of Interest Questionnaire			
_X 5.	Implementation Certificate of In	n of House Bill 1295 - Instructions and Filing Process with the Texas Ethics Commission terest Parties (Form 1295)		
_X 6.	Specifications This section con	tains the detailed description of the product/service sought by the County.		
_X 7.	Pricing/Delivery Information This form is used to solicit exact pricing of goods/services and delivery costs.			
_X 8.	General Requirements You should be familiar with all of the General Requirements.			
_X 9.	Attachments	•		
	a.	Residence Certification Be sure to complete this form and return with packet.		
	b,	Bid Guaranty & Performance Bond Information & Requirements This form applies only to certain bids/proposals. Please read carefully and fill out completely.		
	_X c.	Minimum Insurance Requirements Included when applicable (does not supersede "Hold Harmless" section of General Requirements).		
	X d.	Workers' Compensation Insurance Coverage Rule 110.110 Included when applicable.		
	e.	Reference Sheet When references are required by the bid specifications you must complete this sheet.		

SPECIAL REQUIREMENTS/INSTRUCTIONS

FORMAL BID # 162-17; ASPHALT HOT & COLD CONTRACT TWELVE (12) MONTHS

1. PAYMENT

All invoices are to be submitted to Hunt County Auditor, P.O. Box 1097, Greenville, Texas 75403-1097, (903) 408-4123. Hunt County will pay <u>original</u> invoices that clearly itemize the goods and/or services provided as to quantity, part number, description, price, applicable discount (if any), labor charges showing time differential, if applicable and if previously agreed to, and delivery, installation, and set-up costs, if applicable and if previously agreed to. Only charges as stated on the Price/Delivery Information Sheet(s) submitted as a part of the bid will be considered.

Invoices must indicate Hunt County, the address to which the product(s) and/or service(s) were delivered, and the applicable purchase order number. Invoices will be matched to delivery tickets prior to payment, therefore, all delivery tickets should have an accurate description of the product(s) and/or service(s).

2. <u>ESCALATION CLAUSE</u>

Successful bidder(s) may apply for a price increase/decrease to the Hunt County Purchasing Agent. Price increase/decrease will be that amount increased/ decreased to the vendor from its supplier. Written documentation of the increase/decrease must be provided to the Hunt County Purchasing Agent at least 30 days prior to the effective date of increase. No application for a price increase/decrease may be submitted within the first three (3) months of this contract. Increases of more than 25% of the bid price will not be considered. Price decreases must be passed on to Hunt County immediately. Copies of the revised price list shall be sent directly to Hunt County Purchasing, 2507 Lee Street, Room 104, Greenville, TX 75401. Price lists shall show the bid number and title.

3. **DESCRIPTION**

All prices must be quoted FOB delivered to the addresses listed below unless otherwise noted:

A. Precinct 1 – 310 East Locust, Celeste, TX	903-568-4522
D Drosingt 2 2000 Cilian C 11 Print	
B. Precinct 2 – 2020 Gilmer, Caddo Mills, TX	903-527-3181
C. Precinct 3 – 301 Hwy 69 N., Lone Oak, TX	903-662-5332
D. Precinct 4 – 1005 ½ Bois D'Arc Street, Commerce, TX	903-886-6321

4. <u>ESTIMATES OF USE</u>

The stated estimate of use on the Price and Delivery pages are estimates of twelve (12) months use of that item and is <u>NOT</u> a commitment to purchase in that quantity or in any quantity. The actual usage by Hunt County will vary from the estimated use so indicated on the price and delivery sheet.

5. Conflict of Interest Questionnaire:

Chapter 176 of the Texas Local Government Code requires a vendor who enters or seeks to enter into a contract for the sale of or purchase of real property, goods, or services with a local governmental entity or local government officer thereof to file a conflicts of interest disclosure questionnaire with the governmental entity prescribed.

A Conflict of Interest Questionnaire Form (CIQ) must be submitted not later than the seventh (7th) business day after the date the vendor begins discussion, negotiation, applies or response to a request for proposal or bids, or correspondence in writing related to a potential contract with the local governmental entity.

6. Certificate of Interested Parties (Form 1295):

In 2015, the Texas Legislature adopted <u>House Bill 1295</u>, which added section 2252.908 of the Government Code. The law states that a governmental entity or state agency may not enter into certain contracts with a business entity unless the business entity submits a disclosure of interested parties to the governmental entity or state agency at the time the business entity submits the signed contract to the governmental entity or state agency. The law applies only to a contract of a governmental entity or state agency that either (1) requires an action or vote by the governing body of the entity or agency before the contract may be signed or (2) has a value of at least \$1 million. The disclosure requirement applies to a contract entered into on or after January 1, 2016.

The Texas Ethics Commission was required to adopt rules necessary to implement that law, prescribe the disclosure of interested parties form, and post a copy of the form on the commission's website. The commission adopted the Certificate of Interested Parties form (Form 1295) on October 5, 2015. The commission also adopted new rules (Chapter 46) on November 30, 2015, to implement the law.

Filing Process:

On January 1, 2016, the commission made available on its website a new filing application that must be used to file Form 1295. A business entity must use the application to enter the required information on Form 1295 and print a copy of the completed form, which will include a certification of filing that will contain a unique certification number. An authorized agent of the business entity must sign the printed copy of the form and have the form notarized. The completed Form 1295 with the certification of filing must be filed with the governmental body or state agency with which the business entity is entering into the contract.

The governmental entity or state agency must notify the commission, using the commission's filing application, of the receipt of the filed Form 1295 with the certification of filing not later than the 30th day after the date the contract binds all parties to the contract. The commission will post the completed Form 1295 to its website within seven business days after receiving notice from the governmental entity or state agency.

Information regarding how to use the filing application will be available on this site by January 1, 2016. Please follow Instructional Video for Business Entities at https://www.ethics.state.tx.us/whatsnew/elf_info_form1295.htm

SPECIFICATIONS

FORMAL BID # 162-17; ASPHALT HOT & COLD CONTRACT TWELVE (12) MONTHS

SCOPE

It is the intent of this Invitation to Bid to solicit bids for the Asphalt Hot & Cold Mix for the Hunt County Road & Bridge Departments, as listed herein for a twelve (12) month period beginning September 24, 2017 through September 23, 2018. All bidders are advised that estimates of use provided are estimates only and are NOT a commitment to purchase any materials. Actual usage will be based upon the requirements of the individual county precincts.

For information regarding the bid process, please contact Cheryl Lowry, Hunt County Purchasing Agent at 903-408-4148 prior to September 8, 2017.

DESCRIPTION

All work under this contract shall be performed in accordance with the requirements and specifications given in this contract as well as being under the guidance and direction of the appropriate representative of Hunt County.

All work will be performed during our regular working hours (7 am to 4 pm), unless otherwise specified in this agreement.

WORK STANDARDS

All work shall be performed to the complete satisfaction of Hunt County.

SAFETY

All Contractors performing service for Hunt County are required and shall comply with all Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA), State and County Safety and Occupational Health Standards and any other applicable rules and regulations.

The Contractor must provide a certificate of Workers Compensation coverage and certificate of liability insurance to the County prior to being awarded the contract.

EVALUATION CRITERIA

The evaluation of this bid will be based on the following factors. The criteria are listed in order of their relative importance.

- 1. Compliance with specifications (proof of insurance)
- 2. Cost
- 3. Vendor performance history

SUB-CONTRACTORS

The contractor (s) awarded this bid shall only employee sub-contractor (s) which meet the insurance and safety requirements of the bid specifications. The county shall not be held responsible or liable for any contracts or compensation due any sub-contractor (s) by the awarded contractor (s) in the course of the awarded contractor (s) obligation to fulfill this contract.

AWARD

Due to multiple delivery locations and product quality and availability, Hunt County reserves the right to make multiple awards for this contract.

Precinct 1 – 310 East Locust, Celeste, TX 75423 – Commissioner – Eric Evans

FORMAL BID # 162-17; ASPHALT HOT & COLD CONTRACT TWELVE (12) MONTHS

Foreman - Mark Bussell – (903) 568-4522			
Estimated use for twelve months: $0 \text{ tons Hot Mix} - 0 \text{ tons Cold Mix}$	~ 00		
Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$per ton	55M 70.00		
Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: \$ 60.00 per ton	55M _58.00		
Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$ 84.00 per ton			
Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: \$ 72.00 per ton			
State your pick up point: Terrell Plant			
ADDITIONAL PRICING			
Describe any additional pricing (if any) of your company:			
<u>Precinct 2</u> – 2020 Gilmer St., Caddo Mills, TX 75135 – Commissioner – Tod McMahan Foreman – Greg McDonald – (903) 527-3181			
Estimated use for twelve months: 2,000 tons Hot Mix – 0 tons Cold M	x		
Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$per ton	55M 70,00		
Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: \$ 60,00 per ton	55M <u>70.00</u>		
Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$ 84.00 per ton			
Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: \$,		
State your pick up point: Terrell Plant			
ADDITIONAL PRICING			
Describe any additional pricing (if any) of your company:			

FORMAL BID # 162-17; ASPHALT HOT & COLD CONTRACT TWELVE (12) MONTHS

<u>Precinct 3</u> – 301 Hwy 69 N, Lone Oak, TX 75453 – Commissioner – Phillip Martin Foreman - Jason White – (903) 662-5332

	•	
Estimated use for twelve months:	0 tons Hot Mix – 0 tons Co	ıld Mix
Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered:	s 72.00	per ton 55M 0 70,00
Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up:	\$60,00	per ton 55M
Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered:	\$ <u>84.00</u>	_ per ton
Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up	:\$	_per ton
State your pick up point: <u>Terrel</u>	1	
ADDITIONAL PRICING	,	
Describe any additional pricing (if any) of you	ır company:	
<u>Precinct 4</u> – 1005 ½ Bois D' Arc Stre Foreman - Phillip Staton	et, Commerce, TX 75428 – 1 – (903) 886-6321	Commissioner Jim Latham
Estimated use for twelve months:	0 tons Hot Mix – 5 tons Co	ld Mix
Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered:	\$	per ton 55m
Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up:	\$_60,00	per ton 55m
Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered:	\$ <u>85,00</u>	per ton
Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up:	\$ 72,00	per ton
State your pick up point:	()	
ADDITIONAL PRICING		
Describe any additional pricing (if any) of your	company:	

FORMAL BID # 162-17; ASPHALT HOT & COLD CONTRACT TWELVE (12) MONTHS

COMMENTS or EXCEPTIONS				
				
IS YOUR FIRM WILLING TO ALLOW OTHER GOVERNMENTAL ENTITIES TO PIGGYBACK OFF THIS CONTRACT, IF AWARDED, UNDER THE SAME TERMS AND CONDITIONS:				
X.	_YES	NO		
The undersigned bidder has carefully exan the Standard Terms and Conditions and the	nined the	e Invitation to Bid and the Certification included therein, ical Specifications.		
with Hunt County in accordance with the	requiren	signature affixed below, he/she agrees to enter into a contract ments of the County as stated in the above-referenced contract tract forms and terms of agreement from bidder's company as		
Oldcastle Materials Texas, <u>TexasBit</u> Company Name	Inc.	Authorized Signature		
420 Decker Drive, Ste. 200 Address		W. L. Warner Name (Printed or Typed)		
Irving, TX 75062 City, State, Zip		Account Manager Title		
Office (214)741-3531 Cell (214)926-9072 Phone		September 14, 2017 Date		
(214)742-3540 Fax		<u>William, Warner@texasbit.com</u> E-Mail		

READ THIS ENTIRE DOCUMENT CAREFULLY. FOLLOW ALL INSTRUCTIONS. YOU ARE RESPONSIBLE FOR FULFILLING ALL REQUIREMENTS AND SPECIFICATIONS. BE SURE YOU UNDERSTAND THEM.

General Requirements apply to all advertised bids; however, these may be superseded, whole or in part, by the SPECIAL REQUIREMENTS/INSTRUCTIONS OR OTHER DATA CONTAINED HEREIN. Review the Table of Contents. Be sure your bid package is complete.

ACCESS TO RECORDS

In special circumstances, vendor may be required to allow duly authorized representatives of Hunt County or the State of Texas and the federal government access to contracts, books, documents and records necessary to verify the nature and extent of the cost of services provided by the vendor.

ADDENDA

When specifications are revised, the Hunt County Purchasing Department will issue an addendum addressing the nature of the change. Offerors must sign and include it in the returned bid package.

ASSIGNMENT

The successful offeror may not assign, sell or otherwise transfer this contract without written permission of Hunt County Commissioner's Court.

AWARD

Hunt County reserves the right to award this contract on the basis of LOWEST AND BEST BID in accordance with the laws of the State of Texas, to waive any formality or irregularity, to make awards to more than one offeror, to reject any or all bids. In the event the lowest dollar offeror meeting specifications is not awarded a contract, the offeror may appear before the Commissioners Court and present evidence concerning his responsibility after officially notifying the Office of the Purchasing Agent of his intent to appear.

BID FORM COMPLETION

Fill out and return to the Hunt County Purchasing Department QNE (1) Original complete bid form in an appropriately sized envelope or box. PACKAGE MUST SHOW THE BID NUMBER, DESCRIPTION AND BE MARKED "SEALED BID." An authorized representative of the offeror should sign the Bid Cover Sheet. An authorized representative of the offeror should sign the Conflict of Interest Questionnaire and return with bid. The completed Form 1295 with the certification of filing, signed and notarized must be returned with the bid. The contract will be binding only when, the County Auditor, as applicable, certifies funds and a Purchase Order issued

BID RETURNS

Offerors must return all completed bids to the Hunt County Purchasing Department reception desk at 2507 Lee Street, Room 104, Greenville, TX, 75401, before 10:00 A.M. LOCAL TIME IN GREENVILLE, TEXAS on the date specified. Late bids will not be accepted.

BONDS

If this bid requires submission of bid guarantee and performance bond, there will be a separate page explaining those requirements. Bids submitted without the required bid bond or cashier's check is not acceptable.

CERTIFICATION REGARDING DEBARMENT, SUSPENSION INELIGIBILITY, AND VOLUNTARY EXCLUSION

The Contractor certifies by execution of this Contract that it is not ineligible for participation in federal or state assistance programs under Executive Order 12549, "Debarment and Suspension." The Contractor further agrees to include this certification in all contracts between itself and any subcontractors in connection with the services performed under this contract. Contractor also certifies that contractor will notify Hunt County in writing immediately if contractor is not in compliance with Executive Order 12549 during the term of this contract. Contractor agrees to refund Hunt County for any payments made to the contractor while ineligible.

CHANGE OF OWNERSHIP

If ownership of your firm should change during the term of this contract, Hunt County must be notified in writing within ten (10) days and a new declaration of relationships submitted immediately to Hunt County Purchasing Agent. Failure by the vendor to provide written notification of change of ownership may result in cancellation of the contract.

CONFLICT OF INTEREST IN CONTRACTS

The Commissioners shall not approve the expenditure of any funds in favor of a business entity in which a county official or employee either directly or indirectly owns a substantial interest unless prior to any vote or decision on any matter involving the business entity, the commissioners are made aware of the interest of the official or employee and provided further that the official or employee take no part in the negotiating, making, accepting, or approving any payment, agreement or contract affecting the business entity and performs no duty for Hunt County in connection with the business entity.

CONTRACT OBLIGATION

Hunt County Commissioner's Court must award the contract and the County Judge or other person authorized by the Hunt County Commissioner's Court must sign the contract before it becomes binding on Hunt County or the dfferors. Department heads are NOT authorized to sign agreements for Hunt County. Binding agreements shall remain in effect until all products and/or services covered by this purchase have been satisfactorily delivered and accepted.

CONTRACT RENEWALS

Renewals may be made ONLY by written agreement between Hunt County and the offeror. Any price escalations are limited to those stated by the offeror in the original bid.

DIGITAL FORMAT

If offeror obtained the bid specifications in digital format in order to prepare a response, the bid must be submitted in hard copy according to the instructions contained in this bid package. If, in its bid response, offeror makes any changes whatsoever to the County's published bid specifications, the County's bid specification as published shall control. Furthermore, if an alteration of any kind to the County's bid specification is only discovered after the contract is executed and is or is not being performed, the contract is subject to immediate cancellation without recourse.

DISQUALIFICATION OF OFFEROR

Upon signing this bid document, an offeror offering to sell supplies, materials, services, or equipment to Hunt County certifies that the offeror has not violated the antitrust laws of this state codified in Texas Business and Commerce Code §15.01, et seq., as amended, or the federal antitrust laws, and has not communicated directly or indirectly the bid made to any competitor or any other person engaged in such line of business. Any or all bids may be rejected if the County believes that collusion exists among the offerors. Bids in which the prices are obviously unbalanced may be rejected. If multiple bids are submitted by an offeror and after the bids are opened, one of the bids is withdrawn, the result will be that all of the bids submitted by that offeror will be withdrawn; however, nothing herein prohibits a vendor from submitting multiple bids for different products or services.

DRUG FREE WORK PLACE

All vendors shall provide any and all notices as may be required under the Drug-Free Work Place Act of 1988, 28 CFR Part 67, to its employees and all sub-contractors to insure that Hunt County maintains a drug-free workplace. The County reserves the right to review drug-testing records of any personnel involved in this bid project. The County may require, at vendor's expense, drug testing of vendor's personnel if no drug testing records exists or if such test results are older than six (6) months.

E-MAIL ADDRESS CONSENT

Vendor affirmatively consents to the disclosure of its e-mail addresses that are provided to Hunt County or any agency of Hunt County. This consent is intended to comply with the requirements of the Texas Public Information Act, Tex. Gov't Code Ann. §522.137, as amended, and shall survive termination of this agreement. This consent shall apply to e-mail addresses provided by Vendor, its employees, officers, and agents acting on Vendor's behalf and shall apply to any e-mail address provided in any form for any reason whether related to this bid/proposal or otherwise.

ERRORS or OMISSIONS

Due care and diligence have been used in preparation of this RFB, and it is believed to be substantially correct. However, the responsibility for determining the full extent of the exposure and the verification of all the information presented here in shall rest solely with the bidder. Hunt County and its representatives shall not be responsible for errors or omissions in these specifications, nor for failure on the part of the bidder to determine the full extent of the exposure.

EVALUATION

Evaluation shall be used as a determinant as to which bid items or services are the most efficient and/or most economical for the County. It shall be based on all factors that have a bearing on price and performance of the items in the user environment. All bids are subject to tabulation by the Hunt County Purchasing Department and recommendation to Hunt County Commissioner's Court. Compliance with all bid requirements, delivery and needs of the using department are considerations in evaluating bids. Pricing is NOT the only criteria for making a recommendation. The Hunt County Purchasing Department reserves the right to contact any offeror, at any time, to clarify, verify or request information with regard to any bid.

FISCAL FUNDING

A multi-year lease or lease/purchase arrangement (if requested by the Special Requirements/Instructions), or any contract continuing as a result of an extension option, must include fiscal funding out. If, for any reason, funds are not appropriated to continue the lease or contract, said lease or contract shall become null and void on the last day of the current appropriation of funds. After expiration of the lease, leased equipment shall be removed by the offeror from the using department without penalty of any kind or form to Hunt County. All charges and physical activity related to delivery, installation, removal and redelivery shall be the responsibility of the offeror.

GOVERNING FORMS

In the event of any conflict between the terms and provisions of these requirements and the specifications, the specifications shall govern. In the event of any conflict of interpretation of any part of this overall document, Hunt County's interpretation shall govern.

GOVERNING LAW

This invitation to bid is governed by the competitive requirements of the County Purchasing Act, Texas Local Government Code, §262.021 et seq., as amended. Bidders shall comply with all applicable federal, state and local laws and regulations. Bidder is further advised that these requirements shall be fully governed by the laws of the State of Texas and that Hunt County may request and rely upon advice, decisions and opinions of the Attorney General of Texas, the County Attorney, and the County Civil Attorney concerning any portion of these requirements. Any contract resulting from the award of this bid shall be governed by and construed in accordance with the laws of the State of Texas and the County of Hunt, Texas. The venue for all matters of arbitration and litigation shall be the County of Hunt, Texas.

GRANT FUNDING

Any contract entered into by the County that is to be paid from grant funds shall be limited to payment from the grant funding and the vendor/provider understands that the County has not set aside any County funds for the payment of obligations under a grant contract. If grant funding should become unavailable at any time for the continuation of services paid by the grant, and further funding cannot be obtained for the contract, then the sole recourse of the provider shall be to terminate any further services under the contract ant the contract shall be null and void.

HIPAA COMPLIANCE

Offeror agrees to comply with the Standards for Privacy of Individually Identifiable Health Information of the Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act of 1996, PL 104-191, 45 CFR Parts 160-164, as amended, and the Texas Medical Records Privacy Act, Texas Health and Safety Code Chapter 181, as amended, collectively referred to as "HIPAA", to the extent that the Offeror uses, discloses or has access to protected health information as defined by HIPAA. Offeror may be required to enter a Business Associate Agreement pursuant to HIPAA.

HOLD HARMLESS AGREEMENT

Contractor, the successful offeror, shall indemnify and hold Hunt County harmless from all claims for personal injury, death and/or property damage resulting directly or indirectly from contractor's performance. Contractor shall procure and maintain, with respect to the subject matter of this bid, appropriate insurance coverage including, as a minimum, public liability and property damage with adequate limits to cover contractor's liability as may arise directly or indirectly from work performed under terms of this bid. Certification of such coverage must be provided to the County upon request.

INSPECTIONS & TESTING

Hunt County reserves the right to inspect any item(s) or service location for compliance with specifications and requirements and needs of the using department. If an offeror cannot furnish a sample of a bid item, where applicable, for review, or fails to satisfactorily show an ability to perform, the County can reject the bid as inadequate.

INTER-LOCAL PARTICIPATION

It is hereby made a precondition of any bid/offer for a Contract for supplies or services and a part of these specifications, that the submission of any bid/offer in response to this request constitutes a bid/offer made under the same conditions, for the same price, and for the same effective period as this bid/offer, to any other governmental entity having an inter-local agreement with Hunt County. It is further understood, that any other governmental entity that elects to use a Hunt County Semi-annual or annual award will issue its own Contracts or purchase orders and will require separate billing.

INTER-NET DISCLAIMER

Hunt County will not be Responsible or Liable for errors and omissions within bid documents and bid addendum obtained from inter-net sources that are not authorized by Hunt County. Vendors obtaining bid information from the inter-net are encouraged to contact the Hunt County Purchasing Department to request all documentation relevant to this bid.

INVOICES AND PAYMENTS

Offerors shall submit an original invoice on each purchase order or purchase release after each delivery, indicating the purchase order number. Invoices must be itemized. Any invoice that cannot be verified by the contract price and/or is otherwise incorrect will be returned to the offeror for correction. Under term contracts, when multiple deliveries and/or services are required, the offeror may invoice following each delivery and the County will pay on invoice. Contracts providing for a monthly charge will be billed and paid on a monthly basis only. Prior to any and all payments made for goods and/or services provided under this contract, the offeror should provide his Taxpayer Identification Number or social security number as applicable. This information must be on file with the Hunt County Auditor's office. Failure to provide this information may result in a delay in payment and/or back up withholding as required by the Internal Revenue Service.

MAINTENANCE

Maintenance required for equipment bid should be available in Hunt County by a manufacturer-authorized maintenance facility. Costs for this service shall be shown on the Pricing/Delivery Information form. If Hunt County opts to include maintenance, it shall be so stated in the purchase order and said cost will be included. Service will commence only upon expiration of applicable warranties and should be priced accordingly.

MATERIAL SAFETY DATA SHEETS

Under the "Hazardous Communication Act", commonly known as the "Texas Right To Know Act", an offeror must provide to the County with each delivery, material safety data sheets, which are applicable to hazardous substances, defined in the Act. Failure of the offeror to furnish this documentation will be cause to reject any bid applying thereto.

<u>MULTIPLE BID AWARD</u>

At the discretion of the Commissioners' Court, Bids may or may not be awarded to a separate vendor. Hunt County reserves the right to concurrently award this bid to the Second Lowest Bidder. The Second Lowest Bidder may provide services requested by Hunt County in the event that the Low Bidder experiences circumstances, which prevent the Low Bidder from providing the service requirements within the time frame, set forth by the County.

NAME BRANDS

Specifications <u>may</u> reference name brands and model numbers. It is not the intent of Hunt County to restrict these bids in such cases, but to establish a desired quality level of merchandise or to meet a pre-established standard due to like existing items. Offerors may offer items of equal stature and the burden of proof of such stature rests with offerors. Hunt County shall act as sole judge in determining equality and acceptability of products offered.

NEW MILLENIUM COMPLAINCE

All products and/or services furnished as part of this contract must be compliant for the present year and forward. This applies to all computers including hardware and software as well as all other commodities with date sensitive embedded chips.

POTENTIAL CONFLICTS OF INTEREST

An outside consultant or contractor is prohibited from submitting a bid or proposal for services on a Hunt County project of which the consultant or contractor was a designer or other previous contributor, or was an affiliate, subsidiary, joint venture or was in any other manner associated by ownership to any party that was a designer or other previous contributor. If such a consultant or contractor submits a prohibited bid or proposal, that bid or proposal shall be disqualified on the basis of conflict of interest, no matter when the conflict is discovered by Hunt County. Potential bidders are advised that they may have to disclose requirements pursuant to Texas Local Government Code, Chapter 176. This law requires persons desiring to do business with the County to disclose any gifts valued in excess of \$100.00, given to any County Official or the County Official's family member, or employment of any County Official or the County Official's family member during the preceding twelve (12) month period. The disclosure questionnaire must be filed with the Hunt County Clerk. Refer to Texas Local Government Code, Chapter 176 for the details of this law.

PRICING

Prices for all goods and/or services shall be firm for the duration of this contract and shall be stated on the Pricing/Delivery Information form. Prices shall be all inclusive: No price changes, additions, or subsequent qualifications will be honored during the course of the contract. All prices must be written in ink or typewritten. Pricing on all transportation, freight, drayage and other charges are to be prepaid by the contractor and included in the bid prices. If there are any additional charges of any kind, other than those mentioned above, specified or unspecified, offeror MUST indicate the items required and attendant costs or forfeit the right to payment for such items. Where unit pricing and extended pricing differ, unit pricing prevails.

PROCUREMENT CARDS

Procurement Cards (MasterCard / VISA) may be utilized for purchase of items awarded on this bid. Hunt County will not accept or pay any Interchange Fees or Credit Card Processing Fees associated with Procurement Card Transactions. All Procurement Card transactions are exempt from local and state sales tax.

PURCHASE ORDER AND DELIVERY

The successful offeror shall not deliver products or provide services without a Hunt County Purchase Order, signed by an authorized agent of the Hunt County Purchasing Department. The fastest, most reasonable delivery time shall be indicated by the offeror in the proper place on the Pricing/Delivery Information form. Any special information concerning delivery should also be included, on a separate sheet, if necessary. All items shall be shipped F.O.B. INSIDE DELIVERY unless otherwise stated in the specifications. This shall be understood to include bringing merchandise to the appropriate room or place designated by the using department. Every tender or delivery of goods must fully comply with all provisions of these requirements and the specifications including time, delivery and quality. Nonconformance shall constitute a breach, which must be rectified prior to expiration of the time for performance. Failure to rectify within the performance period will be considered cause to reject future deliveries and cancellation of the contract by Hunt County without prejudice to other remedies provided by law. Where delivery times are critical, Hunt County reserves the right to award accordingly.

RECYCLED MATERIALS

Hunt County encourages the use of products made of recycled materials and shall give preference in purchasing to products made of recycled materials if the products meet applicable specifications as to quantity and quality. Hunt County will be the sole judge in determining product preference application.

SEVERABILITY

If any section, subsection, paragraph, sentence, clause, phrase or word of these requirements or the specifications shall be held invalid, such holding shall not affect the remaining portions of these requirements and the specifications and it is hereby declared that such remaining portions would have been included in these requirements and the specifications as though the invalid portion had been omitted.

SILENCE OF SPECIFICATIONS

The apparent silence of specifications as to any detail, or the apparent omission from it of a detailed description concerning any point, shall be regarded as meaning that only the best commercial practice is to prevail and that only material and workmanship of the finest quality are to be used. All interpretations of specifications shall be made on the basis of this statement. The items furnished under this contract shall be new, unused of the latest product in production to commercial trade and shall be of the highest quality as to materials used and workmanship. Manufacturer furnishing these items shall be experienced in design and construction of such items and shall be an established supplier of the item bid.

SUPPLEMENTAL MATERIALS

Offerors are responsible for including all pertinent product data in the returned bid package. Literature, brochures, data sheets, specification information, completed forms requested as part of the bid package and any other facts which may affect the evaluation and subsequent contract award should be included. Materials such as legal documents and contractual agreements, which the offeror wishes to include as a condition of the bid, must also be in the returned bid package. Failure to include all necessary and proper supplemental materials may be cause to reject the entire Bid.

TAXES

Hunt County is exempt from all federal excise, state and local taxes unless otherwise stated in this document. Hunt County claims exemption from all sales and/or use taxes under Texas Tax Code §151.309, as amended. Texas Limited Sales Tax Exemption Certificates will be furnished upon written request to the Hunt County Auditor.

TERM CONTRACTS

If the contract is intended to cover a specific time period, the term will be given in the specifications under SCOPE.

TERMINATION

Hunt County reserves the right to terminate the contract for default if offeror breaches any of the terms therein, including warranties of offeror or if the offeror becomes insolvent or commits acts of bankruptcy. Such right of termination is in addition to and not in lieu of any other remedies which Hunt County may have in law or equity. Default may be construed as, but not limited to, failure to deliver the proper goods and/or services within the proper amount of time, and/or to properly perform any and all services required to Hunt County's satisfaction and/or to meet all other obligations and requirements. Hunt County may terminate the contract without cause upon thirty (30) days written notice.

TITLE TRANSFER

Title and Risk of Loss of goods shall not pass to Hunt County until Hunt County actually receives and takes possession of the goods at the point or points of delivery. Receiving times may vary with the using department. Generally, deliveries may be made between 8:30 a.m. and 4:00 p.m., Monday through Friday. Offerors are advised to consult the using department for instructions. The place of delivery shall be shown under the "Special Requirements/Instructions" section of this bid package and/or on the Purchase Order as a "Deliver To:" address.

VENUE

The parties agree that regarding any dispute or litigation that may arise in the execution and performance of this contract, that venue for all proceedings, judicial or otherwise, shall be proper in Hunt County.

WAIVER OF SUBROGATION

Offeror and offeror's insurance carrier waive any and all rights whatsoever with regard to subrogation against Hunt County as an indirect party to any suit arising out of personal or property damages resulting from offeror's performance under this agreement.

WARRANTIES

Offerors shall furnish all data pertinent to warranties or guarantees which may apply to items in the bid. Offerors may not limit or exclude any implied warranties. Offeror warrants that product sold to the County shall conform to the standards established by the U.S. Department of Labor under the Occupational Safety and Health Act of 1970. In the event product does not conform to OSHA Standards, where applicable, Hunt County may return the product for correction or replacement at the offeror's expense. If offeror fails to make the appropriate correction within a reasonable time, Hunt County may correct at the offeror's expense

VENDORS OWING TAXES

Pursuant to TX Local Government Code §262.0276, Hunt County Commissioner's Court has adopted a policy which requires that vendors' taxes be current as of the date bids/proposals are due. Bidders with delinquent taxes on the due date will not be eligible for award. Whether or not a vendor's taxes are delinquent will be determined by an independent review of the Tax Office records. Vendors who believe a delinquency is reflected in error must contact the Hunt County Tax Office to correct any errors or discrepancies prior to submitting their bid in order to ensure that their bid will be considered. Tax records are available online at the Hunt County Tax Office website —www.hctax.info. Prior to submitting a bid, vendors are encouraged to visit the Hunt County website, set up a portfolio of their accounts and make their own initial determination of the status of their tax accounts. Furthermore, if, during the performance of this contract, a vendor's taxes become delinquent, Hunt County reserves the right to provide notice to the Auditor or Treasurer pursuant to Texas Local Government Code §154.045. This policy is effective for all bids, proposals, quotations and contracts due on or after January 1, 2008.

Revised 5/11

CERTIFICATE OF INSURANCE REQUIREMENTS

FORMAL BID # 162-17; ASPHALT HOT & COLD CONTRACT TWELVE (12) MONTHS

Without limiting any of the other obligations or liabilities, the vendor shall provide minimum insurance coverage's as listed below, prior to the execution of the contract and maintain coverage's, without interruption provided by an insurer licensed in the State of Texas, rated A- or better by A.M. Best Rating, until the work is completed and accepted by the owner. A certificate of insurance will be placed in the appropriate bid file of Hunt County prior to the execution of the contract/purchase order.

TYPE OF COVERAGE		MINIMUM LIMITS
WORKERS COMPENSATION COVERAGE A (See attachment "f")	ı	STATUTORY
EMPLOYERS LIABILITY COVERAGE B Bodily Injury by Accident - Each Accident Bodily Injury by Disease - Policy Limit Bodily Injury by Disease - Each Employee	! †	\$100,000 \$500,000 \$100,000
COMMERCIAL GENERAL LIABILITY		
COVERAGE A – Each Occurrence COVERAGE B – Personal & Advertising Injury General Aggregate other than Products		\$1,000,000 \$250,000 \$1,000,000
Products/Completed Operations Aggregate		\$1,000,000

NOTE:

- 1) Coverage for explosion, collapse & underground property hazards cannot be excluded.
- 2) Contractual liability coverage cannot be excluded.
- 3) Contractor will assume all liability for independent subcontractors.
- 4) Coverage must include Hunt County as an Additional Insured for all work performed for, or on behalf of, the County.

AUTOMOBILE LIABILITY

Bodily Injury Liability – Each Person	\$250,000
Bodily Injury Liability – Each Occurrence	\$500,000
Property Damage Liability – Each Occurrence	\$100,000

NOTE:

1) Coverage must include all owned, hired, and non-owned vehicles.

In the event of any material change, non-renewal or cancellation of any policy, vendor's insurance company will give 45 days actual prior written notice to Hunt County for such changes or cancellations.

WCC RULE 110.110 WORKERS' COMPENSATION INSURANCE COVERAGE

If this bid/proposal package is for a building or construction contract, all of the provisions of this rule as shown below apply. Since this is a mandatory requirement, cost increases should not be experienced because of the need to comply with the Texas Workers' Compensation Law. For additional information contact the Texas Workers' Compensation Commission, Southfield Building, 400 S. IH-35, Austin, Texas 78704-7491, (512) 440-3618.

A. Definitions:

<u>Certificate of coverage ("Certificate")</u> - A copy of a certificate of insurance, a certificate of authority to self-insure issued by the commission, or a coverage agreement, TWCC-81, TWCC-82, TWCC-83, or TWCC-84 showing statutory workers' compensation insurance coverage for the person's or entity's employees providing services on a project, for the duration of the project.

<u>Duration of the project</u> - Includes the time from the beginning of the work on the project until the contractor's/person's work on the project has been completed and accepted by the governmental entity.

Persons providing services on the project ("subcontractor" in §406.096) - Includes all persons or entities performing all or part of the services the contractor has undertaken to perform on the project, regardless of whether that person contracted directly with the contractor and regardless of whether that person has employees. This includes, without limitation, independent contractors, subcontractors, leasing companies, motor carriers, owner-operators, employees of any such entity, or employees of any entity which furnishes persons to provide services on the project. "Services" include, without limitation, providing, hauling or delivering equipment or materials, or providing labor, transportation, or other service related to a project. "Services" does not include activities unrelated to the project, such as food/beverage vendors, office supply deliveries, and delivery of portable toilets.

- B. The Contractor shall provide coverage, based on proper reporting of classification codes and payroll amounts and filing of any coverage agreements, which meets the statutory requirements of Texas Labor Code, Section 401.011(44) for all employees of the contractor providing services on the project, for the duration of the project.
- C. The Contractor must provide a certificate of coverage to the governmental entity prior to being awarded the contract.
- D. If the coverage period shown on the Contractor's current certificate of coverage ends during the duration of the project, the Contractor must, prior to the end of the coverage period, file a new certificate of coverage with the governmental entity showing that coverage has been extended.
- E. The Contractor shall obtain from each person providing services on a project, and provide to the governmental entity:
 - (1) A certificate of coverage, prior to that person beginning work on the project, so the governmental entity will have on file certificates of coverage showing coverage for all persons providing services on the project; and
 - (2) No later than seven (7) days after receipt by the Contractor, a new certificate of coverage showing extension of coverage, if the coverage period shown on the current certificate of coverage ends during the duration of the project.
- F. The Contractor shall retain all required certificates of coverage for the duration of the project and for one (1) year thereafter.
- G. The Contractor shall notify the governmental entity in writing by certified mail or personal delivery, within ten (10) days after the contractor knew or should have known, of any change that materially affects the provision of coverage of any person providing services on the project.
- H. The Contractor shall post on each project site a notice, in the text, form and manner prescribed by the Texas Workers' Compensation Commission, informing all persons providing services on the project that they are required to be covered, and stating how a person may verify coverage and report lack of coverage.

- I. The Contractor shall contractually require each person with whom it contracts to provide services on a project to:
 - (1) Provide coverage, based on reporting of classification codes and payroll amounts and filing of any coverage agreements, which meets the statutory requirements of Texas Labor Code, Section 401.011(44) for all its employees providing services on the project, for the duration of the project.
 - (2) Provide to the Contractor, prior to that person beginning work on the project a certificate of coverage showing that coverage is being provided for all employees of the person providing services on the project, for the duration of the project.
 - (3) Provide the Contractor, prior to the end of coverage period, a new certificate of coverage showing extension of coverage, if the coverage period shown on the current certificate of coverage ends during the duration of the project.
 - (4) Obtain from each other person with whom it contracts, and provide to the Contractor:
 - (a) A certificate of coverage, prior to the other person beginning work on the project, and
 - (b) A new certificate of coverage showing extension of coverage, prior to the end of the coverage period, if the coverage period shown on the current certificate of coverage ends during the duration of the project.
 - (5) Retain all required certificates of coverage on file for the duration of the project and for one (1) year thereafter.
 - (6) Notify the government entity in writing by certified mail or personal delivery, within ten (10) days after the person new or should have known, of any change that materially affects the provision of coverage of any person providing services on the project; and
 - (7) Contractually require each person with whom it contracts, to perform as required by paragraphs (1) (7) with the Certificates of coverage to be provided to the person for whom they are providing services.
- J. By signing this contract or providing or causing to be provided a certificate of coverage, the Contractor is representing to the governmental entity that all employees of the contractor who will provide services on the project will be covered by workers' compensation coverage for the duration of the project, that the coverage will be based on proper reporting of classification codes and payroll amounts, and that all coverage agreements will be filed with the appropriate insurance carrier or, in the case of a self-insured, with the commission's Division of Self-Insurance Regulation. Providing false or misleading information may subject the contractor to administrative penalties, criminal penalties, civil penalties, or other civil actions.

CONFLICT OF INTEREST QUESTIONNAIRE

FORM CIQ

For vendor doing business with local governmental entity

This questionnaire reflects changes	s made to the law	by H.B. 23, 84th Leg.,	Regular Session.	OFFICE USE ONLY
This questionnaire is being filed in acco has a business relationship as defined vendor meets requirements under Sect	Date Received			
By law this questionnaire must be filed very than the 7th business day after the date filed. See Section 176.006(a-1), Local of	the vendor becom			
A vendor commits an offense if the ven-		tes Section 176.006, Loca	l Government Code. An	
1 Name of vendor who has a bus		ip with local governme	ental entity.	1
Oldcastle Materials	s Texas. I	Inc./TexasBit		
Check this box if you are	filing an update to with the appropria	o a previously filed que te filing authority not lat	estionnaire. (The law re er than the 7th busines	equires that you file an updated as day after the date on which
3 Name of local government office	er about whom t	the information is bein	g disclosed.	
		ne .		
		Name of Officer		
officer, as described by Sectio	n 176.003(a)(2)(A	A). Also describe any f	amily relationship wit	icer, or a family member of the th the local government officer. th additional pages to this Form
none		1		
A. Is the local gov			ne officer receiving or I	ikely to receive taxable income,
	Yes '	x No		
B. Is the vendor rec of the local governa local governmental	ment officer or a f	receive taxable income family member of the o	e, other than investmen fficer AND the taxable	t income, from or at the direction income is not received from the
	Yes	x No		
Describe each employment of other business entity with recownership interest of one per	espect to which t	onship that the vendor	named in Section 1 n officer serves as an o	naintains with a corporation or officer or director, or holds an
None				
		ne local government offi (B), excluding gifts des		of the officer one or more gifts 003(a-1).
7				
Signature of vendor doing	g business with the	governmental entity	<u>Sept,</u>	14, 2017 Date
.				

CONFLICT OF INTEREST QUESTIONNAIRE For vendor doing business with local governmental entity

A complete copy of Chapter 176 of the Local Government Code may be found at http://www.statutes.legis.state.tx.us/ Docs/LG/htm/LG.176.htm. For easy reference, below are some of the sections cited on this form.

Local Government Code § 176.001(1-a): "Business relationship" means a connection between two or more parties based on commercial activity of one of the parties. The term does not include a connection based on:

(A) a transaction that is subject to rate or fee regulation by a federal, state, or local governmental entity or an agency of a federal, state, or local governmental entity;

(B) a transaction conducted at a price and subject to terms available to the public; or

(C) a purchase or lease of goods or services from a person that is chartered by a state or federal agency and that is subject to regular examination by, and reporting to, that agency.

Local Government Code § 176.003(a)(2)(A) and (B);

- (a) A local government officer shall file a conflicts disclosure statement with respect to a vendor if:
 - (2) the vendor:
 - (A) has an employment or other business relationship with the local government officer or a family member of the officer that results in the officer or family member receiving taxable income, other than investment income, that exceeds \$2,500 during the 12-month period preceding the date that the officer becomes aware that
 - (i) a contract between the local governmental entity and vendor has been executed;
 - (ii) the local governmental entity is considering entering into a contract with the vendor:
 - (B) has given to the local government officer or a family member of the officer one or more gifts that have an aggregate value of more than \$100 in the 12-month period preceding the date the officer becomes aware that:
 - (i) a contract between the local governmental entity and vendor has been executed; or
 - (ii) the local governmental entity is considering entering into a contract with the vendor.

Local Government Code § 176.006(a) and (a-1)

- (a) A vendor shall file a completed conflict of interest questionnaire if the vendor has a business relationship with a local governmental entity and:
 - (1) has an employment or other business relationship with a local government officer of that local governmental entity, or a family member of the officer, described by Section 176.003(a)(2)(A);
 - (2) has given a local government officer of that local governmental entity, or a family member of the officer, one or more gifts with the aggregate value specified by Section 176.003(a)(2)(B), excluding any gift described by Section 176.003(a-1); or
 - (3) has a family relationship with a local government officer of that local governmental entity.
- (a-1) The completed conflict of interest questionnaire must be filed with the appropriate records administrator not later than the seventh business day after the later of:
 - (1) the date that the vendor:
 - (A) begins discussions or negotiations to enter into a contract with the local governmental entity: or
 - (B) submits to the local governmental entity an application, response to a request for proposals or bids, correspondence, or another writing related to a potential contract with the local governmental entity: or
 - (2) the date the vendor becomes aware:
 - (A) of an employment or other business relationship with a local government officer, or a family member of the officer, described by Subsection (a);
 - (B) that the vendor has given one or more gifts described by Subsection (a); or
 - (C) of a family relationship with a local government officer.

CERTIFICATE OF INTE	ERESTED PAR	RTIES		FOR	RM 1295
					1 of 1
Complete Nos. 1 - 4 and 6 if there are inte Complete Nos. 1, 2, 3, 5, and 6 if there are	erested parties. e no interested parties.		CE	OFFICE US	
Name of business entity filing form, and of business.	d the city, state and cour	ntry of the business entity's place	Cer	tificate Number: .7-257274	
Oldcastle Materials Texas, Inc. Irving, TX United States				e Filed:	
 Name of governmental entity or state ag being filed. 	gency that is a party to ti	ne contract for which the form is		06/2017	
County of Hunt			Date	e Acknowledged	:
3 Provide the identification number used description of the services, goods, or of 162-17 Asphalt Hot & Cold Twelve (12) Monti	and property to se provi	ity or state agency to track or ide ded under the contract.	entify the c	contract, and pro	vide a
Name of Interested Pa	rty	City, State, Country (place of b	usiness)		of interest pplicable) Intermedian
Oldcastle Materiais Texas, Inc.		Irving, TX United States		Sonatolining	X
· ·					
					
					·
		,			
Check only if there is NO Interested Party	,.				
PATRICIA L. McCALL NOTARY PUBLIC State of Texas Comm. Exp. 11-13-2019	swear, or a	affirm, under penalty of perjury, that	the above	disclosure is true	and correct.
AFFIX NOTARY STAMP / SEAL ABOVE	W. L.	Signature of authorized agent of Warner, Account	contracting Manag	business entity ger	
Sworn to and subscribed before me, by the s	said <u>W. L. War</u> nd and seal of office.	ner, this the	7th	day of <u>Se</u>	ept
Taken an J. M. Call Signature of officer administering oath	Patricia		Notar	n. Asst. Ty Public	<u>!</u>
5 or amon mumbrening come Outil	Finited name of of	ficer administering oath	Title of o	fficer administerin	g oath

Title of officer administering oath

CERTIFICATE OF INTERESTED PARTIES

FORM 1295

L				1 of 1
	Complete Nos. 1 - 4 and 6 if there are interested parties. Complete Nos. 1, 2, 3, 5, and 6 if there are no interested parties.	-	OFFICE US CERTIFICATION	
1	Name of business entity filing form, and the city, state and country of business.	y of the business entity's place	Certificate Number:	
	Oldcastle Materials Texas, Inc.		2017-257274	
	Irving, TX United States		Date Filed:	
2	Name of governmental entity or state agency that is a party to the	contract for which the form is	09/06/2017	
	being filed.			
	County of Hunt		Date Acknowledged	
3	description of the services, goods, or other property to be provide	or state agency to track or identify d under the contract.	the contract, and pro	ovide a
	162-17 Asphalt Hot & Cold Twelve (12) Month Contract			
4	Name of Interested Party			of interest
	Name of Interested Party	City, State, Country (place of busine	Controlling	pplicable)
0	idcastle Materials Texas, Inc.	Irving, TX United States	Controlling	Intermediary X
_			 	
_				<u> </u>
_				
				
		-		
5	Check only if there is NO Interested Party.		<u></u>	!
6	AFFIDAVIT I swear, or affi	irm, under penalty of perjury, that the a	above disclosure is tru	e and correct.
		Signature of authorized agent of contr	acting business entity	
	AFFIX NOTARY STAMP / SEAL ABOVE			
	Sworn to and subscribed before me, by the said	, this the	day of	
	20, to certify which, witness my hand and seal of office.			
	Signature of officer administering oath Printed name of officer	cer administering oath Tit	le of officer administer	ing oath

#14.810 County of Hunt



PURCHASING DEPARTMENT 2507 Lee Street, Room 104 Greenville, Texas 75401



PHONE: (903) 408-4148
FAX: (903) 408-4242
clowry@huntcounty.net

Invitation To Bid

Formal Bid # 162-17, Asphalt Hot & Cold Twelve (12) Month Contract

Sealed bids in single copy unless otherwise stated, subject to Terms and Conditions of this Invitation to Bid and other contract provisions, will be received at the office of the Hunt County Purchasing Agent, 2507 Lee Street, Room 104, Greenville, Texas, 75401 until 10:00 A.M. Central Time September 14, 2017.

The Hunt County Purchasing Department is willing to assist any bidder(s) in the interpretation of bid provisions or explanation of how bid forms are to be completed. Assistance can be received by visiting the Purchasing Office at 2507 Lee Street, Room 104, Greenville, TX 75401 or by calling (903) 408-4148.

READ CAREFULLY

Please quote prices on the articles on the attached bid sheet. The right is reserved to accept or reject all or any part of your offer, and to accept the offer the Commissioners' Court considers the lowest responsible bid. Bids are to be returned sealed in an envelope clearly indicating that a bid is enclosed and reflecting the bid number.

By submitting this bid, the undersigned hereby certifies that said bid has been independently arrived at and that price, terms, or conditions appearing or applicable hereto, have not and will not be disclosed by or on behalf of the bidder to another bidder or competitor.

The undersigned by his/her signature represents that he/she is authorized to bind the bidder to fully comply with the terms and conditions of the attached Invitation to Bid, Specifications, and Special Provisions for the amount(s) shown on the accompanying bid sheet(s). By signing below, you have read the entire document and agreed to the terms therein. You must sign below in INK; failure to sign and return WILL disqualify the offer. All prices must be typewritten or written in ink.

Company Name: KK Hall, LLC	Address: <u>5020 S.E. Loop 286</u>
Contact Name: Brandon 6 ibson	City, State, Zip: Paris, TX 75460
Telephone Number: 903 - 647 - 0581	FAX Number: <u>903-784-8887</u>
By:Authorized Representative – Signed by Hand	By: Brandon Gibson Authorized Representative – Typed or Printed

(THIS BID IS VALID FOR 60 DAYS UNLESS OTHERWISE STATED)

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Items checked below represent components which comprise this bid/proposal package. If the item IS NOT checked, it is NOT APPLICABLE to this bid/proposal. Offerors are asked to review the package to be sure that all applicable parts are included. If any portion of the package is missing, notify the Purchasing Department immediately.

It is the Offeror's responsibility to be thoroughly familiar with all Requirements and Specifications. Be sure you understand the following before you return your bid packet.

X 1.	Your company	name, address, and your signature (IN INK) should appear on this page.
_X 2.	Table of Conte This page is the	ents Table of Contents.
_X 3.		rements/Instructions ovides information you must know in order to make an offer properly.
_X4.		on of House Bill 23 rest Questionnaire
_X5.		on of House Bill 1295 – Instructions and Filing Process with the Texas Ethics Commission atterest Parties (Form 1295)
_X 6.	Specifications This section co	ntains the detailed description of the product/service sought by the County.
_X 7.		ry Information ed to solicit exact pricing of goods/services and delivery costs.
_X 8.	General Requi	rements familiar with all of the General Requirements.
_X 9.	Attachments	
	a.	Residence Certification Be sure to complete this form and return with packet.
	b.	Bid Guaranty & Performance Bond Information & Requirements This form applies only to certain bids/proposals. Please read carefully and fill out completely.
	X c.	Minimum Insurance Requirements Included when applicable (does not supersede "Hold Harmless" section of General Requirements).
	X d.	Workers' Compensation Insurance Coverage Rule 110.110 Included when applicable.
	e.	Reference Sheet When references are required by the bid specifications you must complete this sheet.

SPECIAL REQUIREMENTS/INSTRUCTIONS

FORMAL BID # 162-17; ASPHALT HOT & COLD CONTRACT TWELVE (12) MONTHS

1. <u>PAYMENT</u>

All invoices are to be submitted to Hunt County Auditor, P.O. Box 1097, Greenville, Texas 75403-1097, (903) 408-4123. Hunt County will pay <u>original</u> invoices that clearly itemize the goods and/or services provided as to quantity, part number, description, price, applicable discount (if any), labor charges showing time differential, if applicable and if previously agreed to, and delivery, installation, and set-up costs, if applicable and if previously agreed to. Only charges as stated on the Price/Delivery Information Sheet(s) submitted as a part of the bid will be considered.

Invoices must indicate Hunt County, the address to which the product(s) and/or service(s) were delivered, and the applicable purchase order number. Invoices will be matched to delivery tickets prior to payment, therefore, all delivery tickets should have an accurate description of the product(s) and/or service(s).

2. <u>ESCALATION CLAUSE</u>

Successful bidder(s) may apply for a price increase/decrease to the Hunt County Purchasing Agent. Price increase/decrease will be that amount increased/ decreased to the vendor from its supplier. Written documentation of the increase/decrease must be provided to the Hunt County Purchasing Agent at least 30 days prior to the effective date of increase. No application for a price increase/decrease may be submitted within the first three (3) months of this contract. Increases of more than 25% of the bid price will not be considered. Price decreases must be passed on to Hunt County immediately. Copies of the revised price list shall be sent directly to Hunt County Purchasing, 2507 Lee Street, Room 104, Greenville, TX 75401. Price lists shall show the bid number and title.

3. <u>DESCRIPTION</u>

All prices must be quoted FOB delivered to the addresses listed below unless otherwise noted:

A. Precinct 1 – 310 East Locust, Celeste, TX	903-568-4522
B. Precinct 2 – 2020 Gilmer, Caddo Mills, TX	903-527-3181
C. Precinct 3 – 301 Hwy 69 N., Lone Oak, TX	903-662-5332
D. Precinct 4 – 1005 ½ Bois D'Arc Street, Commerce, TX	903-886-6321

4. <u>ESTIMATES OF USE</u>

The stated estimate of use on the Price and Delivery pages are estimates of twelve (12) months use of that item and is <u>NOT</u> a commitment to purchase in that quantity or in any quantity. The actual usage by Hunt County will vary from the estimated use so indicated on the price and delivery sheet.

5. <u>Conflict of Interest Questionnaire:</u>

Chapter 176 of the Texas Local Government Code requires a vendor who enters or seeks to enter into a contract for the sale of or purchase of real property, goods, or services with a local governmental entity or local government officer thereof to file a conflicts of interest disclosure questionnaire with the governmental entity prescribed.

A Conflict of Interest Questionnaire Form (CIQ) must be submitted not later than the seventh (7th) business day after the date the vendor begins discussion, negotiation, applies or response to a request for proposal or bids, or correspondence in writing related to a potential contract with the local governmental entity.

6. Certificate of Interested Parties (Form 1295):

In 2015, the Texas Legislature adopted <u>House Bill 1295</u>, which added section 2252.908 of the Government Code. The law states that a governmental entity or state agency may not enter into certain contracts with a business entity unless the business entity submits a disclosure of interested parties to the governmental entity or state agency at the time the business entity submits the signed contract to the governmental entity or state agency. The law applies only to a contract of a governmental entity or state agency that either (1) requires an action or vote by the governing body of the entity or agency before the contract may be signed or (2) has a value of at least \$1 million. The disclosure requirement applies to a contract entered into on or after January 1, 2016.

The Texas Ethics Commission was required to adopt rules necessary to implement that law, prescribe the disclosure of interested parties form, and post a copy of the form on the commission's website. The commission adopted the Certificate of Interested Parties form (Form 1295) on October 5, 2015. The commission also adopted new rules (Chapter 46) on November 30, 2015, to implement the law.

Filing Process:

On January 1, 2016, the commission made available on its website a new filing application that must be used to file Form 1295. A business entity must use the application to enter the required information on Form 1295 and print a copy of the completed form, which will include a certification of filing that will contain a unique certification number. An authorized agent of the business entity must sign the printed copy of the form and have the form notarized. The completed Form 1295 with the certification of filing must be filed with the governmental body or state agency with which the business entity is entering into the contract.

The governmental entity or state agency must notify the commission, using the commission's filing application, of the receipt of the filed Form 1295 with the certification of filing not later than the 30th day after the date the contract binds all parties to the contract. The commission will post the completed Form 1295 to its website within seven business days after receiving notice from the governmental entity or state agency.

Information regarding how to use the filing application will be available on this site by January 1, 2016. Please follow Instructional Video for Business Entities at https://www.ethics.state.tx.us/whatsnew/elf_info_form1295.htm

SPECIFICATIONS

FORMAL BID # 162-17; ASPHALT HOT & COLD CONTRACT TWELVE (12) MONTHS

SCOPE

It is the intent of this Invitation to Bid to solicit bids for the Asphalt Hot & Cold Mix for the Hunt County Road & Bridge Departments, as listed herein for a twelve (12) month period beginning September 24, 2017 through September 23, 2018. All bidders are advised that estimates of use provided are estimates only and are NOT a commitment to purchase any materials. Actual usage will be based upon the requirements of the individual county precincts.

For information regarding the bid process, please contact Cheryl Lowry, Hunt County Purchasing Agent at 903-408-4148 prior to September 8, 2017.

DESCRIPTION

All work under this contract shall be performed in accordance with the requirements and specifications given in this contract as well as being under the guidance and direction of the appropriate representative of Hunt County.

All work will be performed during our regular working hours (7 am to 4 pm), unless otherwise specified in this agreement.

WORK STANDARDS

All work shall be performed to the complete satisfaction of Hunt County.

SAFETY

All Contractors performing service for Hunt County are required and shall comply with all Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA), State and County Safety and Occupational Health Standards and any other applicable rules and regulations.

The Contractor must provide a certificate of Workers Compensation coverage and certificate of liability insurance to the County prior to being awarded the contract.

EVALUATION CRITERIA

The evaluation of this bid will be based on the following factors. The criteria are listed in order of their relative importance.

- 1. Compliance with specifications (proof of insurance)
- Cost
- 3. Vendor performance history

SUB-CONTRACTORS

The contractor (s) awarded this bid shall only employee sub-contractor (s) which meet the insurance and safety requirements of the bid specifications. The county shall not be held responsible or liable for any contracts or compensation due any sub-contractor (s) by the awarded contractor (s) in the course of the awarded contractor (s) obligation to fulfill this contract.

AWARD

Due to multiple delivery locations and product quality and availability, Hunt County reserves the right to make multiple awards for this contract.

roreman - Mark Bussell -	– (903) 568-4522	oner – Eric Evans
Estimated use for twelve months:	0 tons Hot Mix – 0 tons	Cold Mix
Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered:	\$68.00	per ton
Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: 3	\$ 63,00	per ton
Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$	\$76,00	per ton
Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: \$	\$69.00	per ton
State your pick up point: Hwy 224	breenville, TX	
TIONAL PRICING		
e any additional pricing (if any) of your	company:	
**************************************	Aills, TX 75135 – Comr	
<u>Precinct 2</u> – 2020 Gilmer St., Caddo M Foreman – Greg McDona	Aills, TX 75135 – Comr	nissioner – Tod McMahan
Precinct 2 – 2020 Gilmer St., Caddo M Foreman – Greg McDona Estimated use for twelve months:	Aills, TX 75135 – Comr ald – (903) 527-3181	nissioner – Tod McMahan
Precinct 2 – 2020 Gilmer St., Caddo M Foreman – Greg McDona Estimated use for twelve months:	Aills, TX 75135 – Comr ald – (903) 527-3181 2,000 tons Hot Mix – 0	nissioner – Tod McMahan tons Cold Mix
Precinct 2 – 2020 Gilmer St., Caddo M Foreman – Greg McDona Estimated use for twelve months: Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered:	Aills, TX 75135 – Comraid – (903) 527-3181 2,000 tons Hot Mix – 0 8	nissioner – Tod McMahan tons Cold Mix per ton
Precinct 2 – 2020 Gilmer St., Caddo M. Foreman – Greg McDona Estimated use for twelve months: Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up:	Aills, TX 75135 – Comrald – (903) 527-3181 2,000 tons Hot Mix – 0 68 68,00 68 76,00	nissioner – Tod McMahan tons Cold Mix per ton per ton
Precinct 2 – 2020 Gilmer St., Caddo M. Foreman – Greg McDona Estimated use for twelve months: Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered:	Aills, TX 75135 – Comraid – (903) 527-3181 2,000 tons Hot Mix – 0 8	nissioner Tod McMahan tons Cold Mix per ton per ton per ton per ton per ton per ton

Precinct 3 -	-301 Hwy 69 N, Lone Oak, TX 75453 – Commissioner – Phillip Martin
	Foreman - Jason White - (903) 662-5332

	Estimated use for twelve months:	0 tons Hot Mix – 0 tons Co	old Mix
	Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered:	\$68,00	_ per ton-
	Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up:	s63.00	_ per ton
	Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered:	\$76.00	_ per ton
	Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up:	:\$69,00	_ per ton
	State your pick up point: Hwy	224 Greenville, 7	X
ADDI	TIONAL PRICING		
Descri	ibe any additional pricing (if any) of you	ır company:	
			
****	********************	*****	********
	<u>Precinct 4</u> – 1005 ½ Bois D' Arc Stre Foreman - Phillip Stator		- Commissioner – Jim Latham
	Estimated use for twelve months:	0 tons Hot Mix - 5 tons C	old Mix
	Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered:	\$ 68.00	_ per ton
	Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up:	\$63.00	_ per ton
	Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered:	s76.00	_ per ton
	Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up:	:\$ 69,00	
	Cold with Fittil Fixed Files Ficked Op.	:\$	_ per ton
	-		
ADDI	State your pick up point: Huy 5		
	State your pick up point: Hwy 6	224 Greenville, T	

COMMENTS or EXCEPT	IONS				
IS YOUR FIRM WILLING THIS CONTRACT, IF AW				÷	
	Y	'ES		NO	
The undersigned bidder has the Standard Terms and Con				ertification inclu	aded therein,
Further, the undersigned und with Hunt County in accordance documents, and in accordance furnished by bidder herewith RK Hall, LLC Company Name	ance with the request with additional	quirements of the	County as stated	in the above-re	eferenced contract
5020 SE. Loop 2844 Address	<u>, </u>		den bibser nted or Typed)	<u>1</u>	
Paris, TX 75460 City, State, Zip		Title	les 1-6-17		
903-647-0581 Phone 903-784-8887		Date	gibsor@vk-	hallicom	
Fax		E-Mail		HWITT CONT.	

READ THIS ENTIRE DOCUMENT CAREFULLY. FOLLOW ALL INSTRUCTIONS. YOU ARE RESPONSIBLE FOR FULFILLING ALL REQUIREMENTS AND SPECIFICATIONS. BE SURE YOU UNDERSTAND THEM.

General Requirements apply to all advertised bids; however, these may be superseded, whole or in part, by the SPECIAL REQUIREMENTS/INSTRUCTIONS OR OTHER DATA CONTAINED HEREIN. Review the Table of Contents. Be sure your bid package is complete.

ACCESS TO RECORDS

In special circumstances, vendor may be required to allow duly authorized representatives of Hunt County or the State of Texas and the federal government access to contracts, books, documents and records necessary to verify the nature and extent of the cost of services provided by the vendor.

<u>ADDENDA</u>

When specifications are revised, the Hunt County Purchasing Department will issue an addendum addressing the nature of the change. Offerors must sign and include it in the returned bid package.

ASSIGNMENT

The successful offeror may not assign, sell or otherwise transfer this contract without written permission of Hunt County Commissioner's Court.

<u>AWARD</u>

Hunt County reserves the right to award this contract on the basis of LOWEST AND BEST BID in accordance with the laws of the State of Texas, to waive any formality or irregularity, to make awards to more than one offeror, to reject any or all bids. In the event the lowest dollar offeror meeting specifications is not awarded a contract, the offeror may appear before the Commissioners Court and present evidence concerning his responsibility after officially notifying the Office of the Purchasing Agent of his intent to appear.

BID FORM COMPLETION

Fill out and return to the Hunt County Purchasing Department ONE (1) Original complete bid form in an appropriately sized envelope or box. PACKAGE MUST SHOW THE BID NUMBER, DESCRIPTION AND BE MARKED "SEALED BID." An authorized representative of the offeror should sign the Bid Cover Sheet. An authorized representative of the offeror should sign the Conflict of Interest Questionnaire and return with bid. The completed Form 1295 with the certification of filing, signed and notarized must be returned with the bid. The contract will be binding only when, the County Auditor, as applicable, certifies funds and a Purchase Order issued

BID RETURNS

Offerors must return all completed bids to the Hunt County Purchasing Department reception desk at 2507 Lee Street, Room 104, Greenville, TX, 75401, before 10:00 A.M. LOCAL TIME IN GREENVILLE, TEXAS on the date specified. Late bids will not be accepted.

<u>BONDS</u>

If this bid requires submission of bid guarantee and performance bond, there will be a separate page explaining those requirements. Bids submitted without the required bid bond or cashier's check is not acceptable.

CERTIFICATION REGARDING DEBARMENT, SUSPENSION INELIGIBILITY, AND VOLUNTARY EXCLUSION

The Contractor certifies by execution of this Contract that it is not ineligible for participation in federal or state assistance programs under Executive Order 12549, "Debarment and Suspension." The Contractor further agrees to include this certification in all contracts between itself and any subcontractors in connection with the services performed under this contract. Contractor also certifies that contractor will notify Hunt County in writing immediately if contractor is not in compliance with Executive Order 12549 during the term of this contract. Contractor agrees to refund Hunt County for any payments made to the contractor while ineligible.

CHANGE OF OWNERSHIP

If ownership of your firm should change during the term of this contract, Hunt County must be notified in writing within ten (10) days and a new declaration of relationships submitted immediately to Hunt County Purchasing Agent. Failure by the vendor to provide written notification of change of ownership may result in cancellation of the contract.

CONFLICT OF INTEREST IN CONTRACTS

The Commissioners shall not approve the expenditure of any funds in favor of a business entity in which a county official or employee either directly or indirectly owns a substantial interest unless prior to any vote or decision on any matter involving the business entity, the commissioners are made aware of the interest of the official or employee and provided further that the official or employee take no part in the negotiating, making, accepting, or approving any payment, agreement or contract affecting the business entity and performs no duty for Hunt County in connection with the business entity.

CONTRACT OBLIGATION

Hunt County Commissioner's Court must award the contract and the County Judge or other person authorized by the Hunt County Commissioner's Court must sign the contract before it becomes binding on Hunt County or the offerors. Department heads are NOT authorized to sign agreements for Hunt County. Binding agreements shall remain in effect until all products and/or services covered by this purchase have been satisfactorily delivered and accepted.

CONTRACT RENEWALS

Renewals may be made ONLY by written agreement between Hunt County and the offeror. Any price escalations are limited to those stated by the offeror in the original bid.

DIGITAL FORMAT

If offeror obtained the bid specifications in digital format in order to prepare a response, the bid must be submitted in hard copy according to the instructions contained in this bid package. If, in its bid response, offeror makes any changes whatsoever to the County's published bid specifications, the County's bid specification as published shall control. Furthermore, if an alteration of any kind to the County's bid specification is only discovered after the contract is executed and is or is not being performed, the contract is subject to immediate cancellation without recourse.

DISQUALIFICATION OF OFFEROR

Upon signing this bid document, an offeror offering to sell supplies, materials, services, or equipment to Hunt County certifies that the offeror has not violated the antitrust laws of this state codified in Texas Business and Commerce Code §15.01, et seq., as amended, or the federal antitrust laws, and has not communicated directly or indirectly the bid made to any competitor or any other person engaged in such line of business. Any or all bids may be rejected if the County believes that collusion exists among the offerors. Bids in which the prices are obviously unbalanced may be rejected. If multiple bids are submitted by an offeror and after the bids are opened, one of the bids is withdrawn, the result will be that all of the bids submitted by that offeror will be withdrawn; however, nothing herein prohibits a vendor from submitting multiple bids for different products or services.

DRUG FREE WORK PLACE

All vendors shall provide any and all notices as may be required under the Drug-Free Work Place Act of 1988, 28 CFR Part 67, to its employees and all sub-contractors to insure that Hunt County maintains a drug-free workplace. The County reserves the right to review drug-testing records of any personnel involved in this bid project. The County may require, at vendor's expense, drug testing of vendor's personnel if no drug testing records exists or if such test results are older than six (6) months.

E-MAIL ADDRESS CONSENT

Vendor affirmatively consents to the disclosure of its e-mail addresses that are provided to Hunt County or any agency of Hunt County. This consent is intended to comply with the requirements of the Texas Public Information Act, Tex. Gov't Code Ann. §522.137, as amended, and shall survive termination of this agreement. This consent shall apply to e-mail addresses provided by Vendor, its employees, officers, and agents acting on Vendor's behalf and shall apply to any e-mail address provided in any form for any reason whether related to this bid/proposal or otherwise.

ERRORS or OMESSIONS

Due care and diligence have been used in preparation of this RFB, and it is believed to be substantially correct. However, the responsibility for determining the full extent of the exposure and the verification of all the information presented here in shall rest solely with the bidder. Hunt County and its representatives shall not be responsible for errors or omissions in these specifications, nor for failure on the part of the bidder to determine the full extent of the exposure.

EVALUATION

Evaluation shall be used as a determinant as to which bid items or services are the most efficient and/or most economical for the County. It shall be based on all factors that have a bearing on price and performance of the items in the user environment. All bids are subject to tabulation by the Hunt County Purchasing Department and recommendation to Hunt County Commissioner's Court. Compliance with all bid requirements, delivery and needs of the using department are considerations in evaluating bids. Pricing is NOT the only criteria for making a recommendation. The Hunt County Purchasing Department reserves the right to contact any offeror, at any time, to clarify, verify or request information with regard to any bid.

FISCAL FUNDING

A multi-year lease or lease/purchase arrangement (if requested by the Special Requirements/Instructions), or any contract continuing as a result of an extension option, must include fiscal funding out. If, for any reason, funds are not appropriated to continue the lease or contract, said lease or contract shall become null and void on the last day of the current appropriation of funds. After expiration of the lease, leased equipment shall be removed by the offeror from the using department without penalty of any kind or form to Hunt County. All charges and physical activity related to delivery, installation, removal and redelivery shall be the responsibility of the offeror.

GOVERNING FORMS

In the event of any conflict between the terms and provisions of these requirements and the specifications, the specifications shall govern. In the event of any conflict of interpretation of any part of this overall document, Hunt County's interpretation shall govern.

GOVERNING LAW

This invitation to bid is governed by the competitive requirements of the County Purchasing Act, Texas Local Government Code, §262.021 et seq., as amended. Bidders shall comply with all applicable federal, state and local laws and regulations. Bidder is further advised that these requirements shall be fully governed by the laws of the State of Texas and that Hunt County may request and rely upon advice, decisions and opinions of the Attorney General of Texas, the County Attorney, and the County Civil Attorney concerning any portion of these requirements. Any contract resulting from the award of this bid shall be governed by and construed in accordance with the laws of the State of Texas and the County of Hunt, Texas. The venue for all matters of arbitration and litigation shall be the County of Hunt, Texas.

GRANT FUNDING

Any contract entered into by the County that is to be paid from grant funds shall be limited to payment from the grant funding and the vendor/provider understands that the County has not set aside any County funds for the payment of obligations under a grant contract. If grant funding should become unavailable at any time for the continuation of services paid by the grant, and further funding cannot be obtained for the contract, then the sole recourse of the provider shall be to terminate any further services under the contract ant the contract shall be null and void.

HIPAA COMPLIANCE

Offeror agrees to comply with the Standards for Privacy of Individually Identifiable Health Information of the Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act of 1996, PL 104-191, 45 CFR Parts 160-164, as amended, and the Texas Medical Records Privacy Act, Texas Health and Safety Code Chapter 181, as amended, collectively referred to as "HIPAA", to the extent that the Offeror uses, discloses or has access to protected health information as defined by HIPAA. Offeror may be required to enter a Business Associate Agreement pursuant to HIPAA.

HOLD HARMLESS AGREEMENT

Contractor, the successful offeror, shall indemnify and hold Hunt County harmless from all claims for personal injury, death and/or property damage resulting directly or indirectly from contractor's performance. Contractor shall procure and maintain, with respect to the subject matter of this bid, appropriate insurance coverage including, as a minimum, public liability and property damage with adequate limits to cover contractor's liability as may arise directly or indirectly from work performed under terms of this bid. Certification of such coverage must be provided to the County upon request.

INSPECTIONS & TESTING

Hunt County reserves the right to inspect any item(s) or service location for compliance with specifications and requirements and needs of the using department. If an offeror cannot furnish a sample of a bid item, where applicable, for review, or fails to satisfactorily show an ability to perform, the County can reject the bid as inadequate.

INTER-LOCAL PARTICIPATION

It is hereby made a precondition of any bid/offer for a Contract for supplies or services and a part of these specifications, that the submission of any bid/offer in response to this request constitutes a bid/offer made under the same conditions, for the same price, and for the same effective period as this bid/offer, to any other governmental entity having an inter-local agreement with Hunt County. It is further understood, that any other governmental entity that elects to use a Hunt County Semi-annual or annual award will issue its own Contracts or purchase orders and will require separate billing.

INTER-NET DISCLAIMER

Hunt County will not be Responsible or Liable for errors and omissions within bid documents and bid addendum obtained from inter-net sources that are not authorized by Hunt County. Vendors obtaining bid information from the inter-net are encouraged to contact the Hunt County Purchasing Department to request all documentation relevant to this bid.

INVOICES AND PAYMENTS

Offerors shall submit an original invoice on each purchase order or purchase release after each delivery, indicating the purchase order number. Invoices must be itemized. Any invoice that cannot be verified by the contract price and/or is otherwise incorrect will be returned to the offeror for correction. Under term contracts, when multiple deliveries and/or services are required, the offeror may invoice following each delivery and the County will pay on invoice. Contracts providing for a monthly charge will be billed and paid on a monthly basis only. Prior to any and all payments made for goods and/or services provided under this contract, the offeror should provide his Taxpayer Identification Number or social security number as applicable. This information must be on file with the Hunt County Auditor's office. Failure to provide this information may result in a delay in payment and/or back up withholding as required by the Internal Revenue Service.

MAINTENANCE

Maintenance required for equipment bid should be available in Hunt County by a manufacturer-authorized maintenance facility. Costs for this service shall be shown on the Pricing/Delivery Information form. If Hunt County opts to include maintenance, it shall be so stated in the purchase order and said cost will be included. Service will commence only upon expiration of applicable warranties and should be priced accordingly.

MATERIAL SAFETY DATA SHEETS

Under the "Hazardous Communication Act", commonly known as the "Texas Right To Know Act", an offeror must provide to the County with each delivery, material safety data sheets, which are applicable to hazardous substances, defined in the Act. Failure of the offeror to furnish this documentation will be cause to reject any bid applying thereto.

MULTIPLE BID AWARD

At the discretion of the Commissioners' Court, Bids may or may not be awarded to a separate vendor. Hunt County reserves the right to concurrently award this bid to the Second Lowest Bidder. The Second Lowest Bidder may provide services requested by Hunt County in the event that the Low Bidder experiences circumstances, which prevent the Low Bidder from providing the service requirements within the time frame, set forth by the County.

NAME BRANDS

Specifications <u>may</u> reference name brands and model numbers. It is not the intent of Hunt County to restrict these bids in such cases, but to establish a desired quality level of merchandise or to meet a pre-established standard due to like existing items. Offerors may offer items of equal stature and the burden of proof of such stature rests with offerors. Hunt County shall act as sole judge in determining equality and acceptability of products offered.

NEW MILLENIUM COMPLAINCE

All products and/or services furnished as part of this contract must be compliant for the present year and forward. This applies to all computers including hardware and software as well as all other commodities with date sensitive embedded chips.

POTENTIAL CONFLICTS OF INTEREST

An outside consultant or contractor is prohibited from submitting a bid or proposal for services on a Hunt County project of which the consultant or contractor was a designer or other previous contributor, or was an affiliate, subsidiary, joint venture or was in any other manner associated by ownership to any party that was a designer or other previous contributor. If such a consultant or contractor submits a prohibited bid or proposal, that bid or proposal shall be disqualified on the basis of conflict of interest, no matter when the conflict is discovered by Hunt County. Potential bidders are advised that they may have to disclose requirements pursuant to Texas Local Government Code, Chapter 176. This law requires persons desiring to do business with the County to disclose any gifts valued in excess of \$100.00, given to any County Official or the County Official's family member, or employment of any County Official or the County Official's family member during the preceding twelve (12) month period. The disclosure questionnaire must be filed with the Hunt County Clerk. Refer to Texas Local Government Code, Chapter 176 for the details of this law.

PRICING

Prices for all goods and/or services shall be firm for the duration of this contract and shall be stated on the Pricing/Delivery Information form. Prices shall be all inclusive: No price changes, additions, or subsequent qualifications will be honored during the course of the contract. All prices must be written in ink or typewritten. Pricing on all transportation, freight, drayage and other charges are to be prepaid by the contractor and included in the bid prices. If there are any additional charges of any kind, other than those mentioned above, specified or unspecified, offeror MUST indicate the items required and attendant costs or forfeit the right to payment for such items. Where unit pricing and extended pricing differ, unit pricing prevails.

PROCUREMENT CARDS

Procurement Cards (MasterCard / VISA) may be utilized for purchase of items awarded on this bid. Hunt County will not accept or pay any Interchange Fees or Credit Card Processing Fees associated with Procurement Card Transactions. All Procurement Card transactions are exempt from local and state sales tax.

PURCHASE ORDER AND DELIVERY

The successful offeror shall not deliver products or provide services without a Hunt County Purchase Order, signed by an authorized agent of the Hunt County Purchasing Department. The fastest, most reasonable delivery time shall be indicated by the offeror in the proper place on the Pricing/Delivery Information form. Any special information concerning delivery should also be included, on a separate sheet, if necessary. All items shall be shipped F.O.B. INSIDE DELIVERY unless otherwise stated in the specifications. This shall be understood to include bringing merchandise to the appropriate room or place designated by the using department. Every tender or delivery of goods must fully comply with all provisions of these requirements and the specifications including time, delivery and quality. Nonconformance shall constitute a breach, which must be rectified prior to expiration of the time for performance. Failure to rectify within the performance period will be considered cause to reject future deliveries and cancellation of the contract by Hunt County without prejudice to other remedies provided by law. Where delivery times are critical, Hunt County reserves the right to award accordingly.

RECYCLED MATERIALS

Hunt County encourages the use of products made of recycled materials and shall give preference in purchasing to products made of recycled materials if the products meet applicable specifications as to quantity and quality. Hunt County will be the sole judge in determining product preference application.

SEVERABILITY

If any section, subsection, paragraph, sentence, clause, phrase or word of these requirements or the specifications shall be held invalid, such holding shall not affect the remaining portions of these requirements and the specifications and it is hereby declared that such remaining portions would have been included in these requirements and the specifications as though the invalid portion had been omitted.

SILENCE OF SPECIFICATIONS

The apparent silence of specifications as to any detail, or the apparent omission from it of a detailed description concerning any point, shall be regarded as meaning that only the best commercial practice is to prevail and that only material and workmanship of the finest quality are to be used. All interpretations of specifications shall be made on the basis of this statement. The items furnished under this contract shall be new, unused of the latest product in production to commercial trade and shall be of the highest quality as to materials used and workmanship. Manufacturer furnishing these items shall be experienced in design and construction of such items and shall be an established supplier of the item bid.

SUPPLEMENTAL MATERIALS

Offerors are responsible for including all pertinent product data in the returned bid package. Literature, brochures, data sheets, specification information, completed forms requested as part of the bid package and any other facts which may affect the evaluation and subsequent contract award should be included. Materials such as legal documents and contractual agreements, which the offeror wishes to include as a condition of the bid, must also be in the returned bid package. Failure to include all necessary and proper supplemental materials may be cause to reject the entire Bid.

TAXES

Hunt County is exempt from all federal excise, state and local taxes unless otherwise stated in this document. Hunt County claims exemption from all sales and/or use taxes under Texas Tax Code §151.309, as amended. Texas Limited Sales Tax Exemption Certificates will be furnished upon written request to the Hunt County Auditor.

TERM CONTRACTS

If the contract is intended to cover a specific time period, the term will be given in the specifications under SCOPE.

TERMINATION

Hunt County reserves the right to terminate the contract for default if offeror breaches any of the terms therein, including warranties of offeror or if the offeror becomes insolvent or commits acts of bankruptcy. Such right of termination is in addition to and not in lieu of any other remedies which Hunt County may have in law or equity. Default may be construed as, but not limited to, failure to deliver the proper goods and/or services within the proper amount of time, and/or to properly perform any and all services required to Hunt County's satisfaction and/or to meet all other obligations and requirements. Hunt County may terminate the contract without cause upon thirty (30) days written notice.

TITLE TRANSFER

Title and Risk of Loss of goods shall not pass to Hunt County until Hunt County actually receives and takes possession of the goods at the point or points of delivery. Receiving times may vary with the using department. Generally, deliveries may be made between 8:30 a.m. and 4:00 p.m., Monday through Friday. Offerors are advised to consult the using department for instructions. The place of delivery shall be shown under the "Special Requirements/Instructions" section of this bid package and/or on the Purchase Order as a "Deliver To:" address.

VENUE

The parties agree that regarding any dispute or litigation that may arise in the execution and performance of this contract, that venue for all proceedings, judicial or otherwise, shall be proper in Hunt County.

WAIVER OF SUBROGATION

Offeror and offeror's insurance carrier waive any and all rights whatsoever with regard to subrogation against Hunt County as an indirect party to any suit arising out of personal or property damages resulting from offeror's performance under this agreement.

WARRANTIES

Offerors shall furnish all data pertinent to warranties or guarantees which may apply to items in the bid. Offerors may not limit or exclude any implied warranties. Offeror warrants that product sold to the County shall conform to the standards established by the U.S. Department of Labor under the Occupational Safety and Health Act of 1970. In the event product does not conform to OSHA Standards, where applicable, Hunt County may return the product for correction or replacement at the offeror's expense. If offeror fails to make the appropriate correction within a reasonable time, Hunt County may correct at the offeror's expense

VENDORS OWING TAXES

Pursuant to TX Local Government Code §262.0276, Hunt County Commissioner's Court has adopted a policy which requires that vendors' taxes be current as of the date bids/proposals are due. Bidders with delinquent taxes on the due date will not be eligible for award. Whether or not a vendor's taxes are delinquent will be determined by an independent review of the Tax Office records. Vendors who believe a delinquency is reflected in error must contact the Hunt County Tax Office to correct any errors or discrepancies prior to submitting their bid in order to ensure that their bid will be considered. Tax records are available online at the Hunt County Tax Office website —www.hctax.info. Prior to submitting a bid, vendors are encouraged to visit the Hunt County website, set up a portfolio of their accounts and make their own initial determination of the status of their tax accounts. Furthermore, if, during the performance of this contract, a vendor's taxes become delinquent, Hunt County reserves the right to provide notice to the Auditor or Treasurer pursuant to Texas Local Government Code §154.045. This policy is effective for all bids, proposals, quotations and contracts due on or after January 1, 2008.

Revised 5/11

CERTIFICATE OF INSURANCE REQUIREMENTS

FORMAL BID # 162-17; ASPHALT HOT & COLD CONTRACT TWELVE (12) MONTHS

Without limiting any of the other obligations or liabilities, the vendor shall provide minimum insurance coverage's as listed below, prior to the execution of the contract and maintain coverage's, without interruption provided by an insurer licensed in the State of Texas, rated A- or better by A.M. Best Rating, until the work is completed and accepted by the owner. A certificate of insurance will be placed in the appropriate bid file of Hunt County prior to the execution of the contract/purchase order.

TYPE OF COVERAGE

MINIMUM LIMITS

WORKERS COMPENSATION COVERAGE A (See attachment "f")

STATUTORY

EMPLOYERS LIABILITY COVERAGE B

Bodily Injury by Accident – Each Accident Bodily Injury by Disease – Policy Limit	\$100,000
Bodily Injury by Disease – Each Employee	\$500,000 \$100,000

COMMERCIAL GENERAL LIABILITY

COVERAGE A – Each Occurrence COVERAGE B – Personal & Advertising Injury General Aggregate other than Products	\$1,000,000 \$250,000 \$1,000,000
Products/Completed Operations Aggregate	\$1,000,000

NOTE:

- 1) Coverage for explosion, collapse & underground property hazards cannot be excluded.
- 2) Contractual liability coverage cannot be excluded.
- 3) Contractor will assume all liability for independent subcontractors.
- 4) Coverage must include Hunt County as an Additional Insured for all work performed for, or on behalf of, the County.

AUTOMOBILE LIABILITY

Bodily Injury Liability - Each Person		\$250,000
Bodily Injury Liability - Each Occurrence	•	,
		\$500,000
Property Damage Liability - Each Occurrence		\$100,000

NOTE:

1) Coverage must include all owned, hired, and non-owned vehicles.

In the event of any material change, non-renewal or cancellation of any policy, vendor's insurance company will give 45 days actual prior written notice to Hunt County for such changes or cancellations.

WCC RULE 110.110 WORKERS' COMPENSATION INSURANCE COVERAGE

If this bid/proposal package is for a building or construction contract, all of the provisions of this rule as shown below apply. Since this is a mandatory requirement, cost increases should not be experienced because of the need to comply with the Texas Workers' Compensation Law. For additional information contact the Texas Workers' Compensation Commission, Southfield Building, 400 S. IH-35, Austin, Texas 78704-7491, (512) 440-3618.

A. Definitions:

<u>Certificate of coverage ("Certificate")</u> - A copy of a certificate of insurance, a certificate of authority to self-insure issued by the commission, or a coverage agreement, TWCC-81, TWCC-82, TWCC-83, or TWCC-84 showing statutory workers' compensation insurance coverage for the person's or entity's employees providing services on a project, for the duration of the project.

<u>Duration of the project</u> - Includes the time from the beginning of the work on the project until the contractor's/person's work on the project has been completed and accepted by the governmental entity.

Persons providing services on the project ("subcontractor" in §406.096) - Includes all persons or entities performing all or part of the services the contractor has undertaken to perform on the project, regardless of whether that person contracted directly with the contractor and regardless of whether that person has employees. This includes, without limitation, independent contractors, subcontractors, leasing companies, motor carriers, owner-operators, employees of any such entity, or employees of any entity which furnishes persons to provide services on the project. "Services" include, without limitation, providing, hauling or delivering equipment or materials, or providing labor, transportation, or other service related to a project. "Services" does not include activities unrelated to the project, such as food/beverage vendors, office supply deliveries, and delivery of portable toilets.

- B. The Contractor shall provide coverage, based on proper reporting of classification codes and payroll amounts and filing of any coverage agreements, which meets the statutory requirements of Texas Labor Code, Section 401.011(44) for all employees of the contractor providing services on the project, for the duration of the project.
- C. The Contractor must provide a certificate of coverage to the governmental entity prior to being awarded the contract.
- D. If the coverage period shown on the Contractor's current certificate of coverage ends during the duration of the project, the Contractor must, prior to the end of the coverage period, file a new certificate of coverage with the governmental entity showing that coverage has been extended.
- E. The Contractor shall obtain from each person providing services on a project, and provide to the governmental entity:
 - (1) A certificate of coverage, prior to that person beginning work on the project, so the governmental entity will have on file certificates of coverage showing coverage for all persons providing services on the project; and
 - (2) No later than seven (7) days after receipt by the Contractor, a new certificate of coverage showing extension of coverage, if the coverage period shown on the current certificate of coverage ends during the duration of the project.
- F. The Contractor shall retain all required certificates of coverage for the duration of the project and for one (1) year thereafter.
- G. The Contractor shall notify the governmental entity in writing by certified mail or personal delivery, within ten (10) days after the contractor knew or should have known, of any change that materially affects the provision of coverage of any person providing services on the project.
- H. The Contractor shall post on each project site a notice, in the text, form and manner prescribed by the Texas Workers' Compensation Commission, informing all persons providing services on the project that they are required to be covered, and stating how a person may verify coverage and report lack of coverage.

- I. The Contractor shall contractually require each person with whom it contracts to provide services on a project to:
 - (1) Provide coverage, based on reporting of classification codes and payroll amounts and filing of any coverage agreements, which meets the statutory requirements of Texas Labor Code, Section 401.011(44) for all its employees providing services on the project, for the duration of the project.
 - (2) Provide to the Contractor, prior to that person beginning work on the project a certificate of coverage showing that coverage is being provided for all employees of the person providing services on the project, for the duration of the project.
 - (3) Provide the Contractor, prior to the end of coverage period, a new certificate of coverage showing extension of coverage, if the coverage period shown on the current certificate of coverage ends during the duration of the project.
 - (4) Obtain from each other person with whom it contracts, and provide to the Contractor:
 - (a) A certificate of coverage, prior to the other person beginning work on the project, and
 - (b) A new certificate of coverage showing extension of coverage, prior to the end of the coverage period, if the coverage period shown on the current certificate of coverage ends during the duration of the project.
 - (5) Retain all required certificates of coverage on file for the duration of the project and for one (1) year thereafter.
 - (6) Notify the government entity in writing by certified mail or personal delivery, within ten (10) days after the person new or should have known, of any change that materially affects the provision of coverage of any person providing services on the project; and
 - (7) Contractually require each person with whom it contracts, to perform as required by paragraphs (1) (7) with the Certificates of coverage to be provided to the person for whom they are providing services.
- J. By signing this contract or providing or causing to be provided a certificate of coverage, the Contractor is representing to the governmental entity that all employees of the contractor who will provide services on the project will be covered by workers' compensation coverage for the duration of the project, that the coverage will be based on proper reporting of classification codes and payroll amounts, and that all coverage agreements will be filed with the appropriate insurance carrier or, in the case of a self-insured, with the commission's Division of Self-Insurance Regulation. Providing false or misleading information may subject the contractor to administrative penalties, criminal penalties, civil penalties, or other civil actions.

CONFLICT OF INTEREST QUESTIONNAIRE

FORM CIQ

For vendor doing business with local governmental entity

This questionnaire reflects changes made to the law by H.B. 23, 84th Leg., Regular Session. OFFICE USE ONLY				
This questionnaire is being filed in accordance with Chapter 176, Local Government Code, by a vendor who has a business relationship as defined by Section 176.001(1-a) with a local governmental entity and the vendor meets requirements under Section 176.006(a).				
By law this questionnaire must be filed with the records administrator of the local governmental entity not later than the 7th business day after the date the vendor becomes aware of facts that require the statement to be filed. See Section 176.006(a-1), Local Government Code.				
A vendor commits an offense if the vendor knowingly violates Section 176.006, Local Government Code. An offense under this section is a misdemeanor.				
Name of vendor who has a business relationship with local governmental entity.	†			
None				
Check this box if you are filing an update to a previously filed questionnaire. (The law recompleted questionnaire with the appropriate filing authority not later than the 7th busine you became aware that the originally filed questionnaire was incomplete or inaccurate.	ee day after the data on which			
Name of local government officer about whom the information is being disclosed.				
NIA				
Name of Officer				
Describe each employment or other business relationship with the local government off officer, as described by Section 176.003(a)(2)(A). Also describe any family relationship with Complete subparts A and B for each employment or business relationship described. Attack CIQ as necessary. A. Is the local government officer or a family member of the officer receiving or lother than investment income, from the vendor? Yes No B. Is the vendor receiving or likely to receive taxable income, other than investment of the local government officer or a family member of the officer AND the taxable local governmental entity? Yes No Describe each employment or business relationship that the vendor named in Section 1 mother business entity with respect to which the local government officer serves as an other business entity with respect to which the local government officer serves as an other business entity with respect to which the local government officer serves as an other business entity with respect to which the local government officer serves as an other business entity with respect to which the local government officer serves as an other business entity with respect to which the local government officer serves as an other business entity with respect to which the local government officer serves as an other business entity with respect to which the local government of the local g	th the local government officer. In additional pages to this Form likely to receive taxable income, tincome, from or at the direction income is not received from the			
ownership interest of one percent or more. Check this box if the vendor has given the local government officer or a family member.	of the officer ove or more citted			
as described in Section 176.003(a)(2)(B), excluding glifts described in Section 176.0	03(a-1).			
9-1	n= 17			
Signalize of dender doing business with the governmental entity	<u>- /7</u>			

CONFLICT OF INTEREST QUESTIONNAIRE For vendor doing business with local governmental entity

A complete copy of Chapter 176 of the Local Government Code may be found at http://www.statutes.legis.state.tx.us/Docs/LG/htm/LG.176.htm. For easy reference, below are some of the sections cited on this form.

<u>Local Government Code § 176.001(1-a)</u>: "Business relationship" means a connection between two or more parties based on commercial activity of one of the parties. The term does not include a connection based on:

(A) a transaction that is subject to rate or fee regulation by a federal, state, or local governmental entity or an agency of a federal, state, or local governmental entity;

(B) a transaction conducted at a price and subject to terms available to the public; or

(C) a purchase or lease of goods or services from a person that is chartered by a state or federal agency and that is subject to regular examination by, and reporting to, that agency.

Local Government Code § 176.003(a)(2)(A) and (B):

- (a) A local government officer shall file a conflicts disclosure statement with respect to a vendor if:
 - (2) the vendor:
 - (A) has an employment or other business relationship with the local government officer or a family member of the officer that results in the officer or family member receiving taxable income, other than investment income, that exceeds \$2,500 during the 12-month period preceding the date that the officer becomes aware that
 - (i) a contract between the local governmental entity and vendor has been executed;
 - (ii) the local governmental entity is considering entering into a contract with the vendor;
 - (B) has given to the local government officer or a family member of the officer one or more gifts that have an aggregate value of more than \$100 in the 12-month period preceding the date the officer becomes aware that:
 - (i) a contract between the local governmental entity and vendor has been executed; or
 - (ii) the local governmental entity is considering entering into a contract with the vendor.

Local Government Code § 176.006(a) and (a-1)

- (a) A vendor shall file a completed conflict of interest questionnaire if the vendor has a business relationship with a local governmental entity and:
 - (1) has an employment or other business relationship with a local government officer of that local governmental entity, or a family member of the officer, described by Section 176.003(a)(2)(A);
 - (2) has given a local government officer of that local governmental entity, or a family member of the officer, one or more gifts with the aggregate value specified by Section 176.003(a)(2)(B), excluding any gift described by Section 176.003(a-1); or
 - (3) has a family relationship with a local government officer of that local governmental entity.
- (a-1) The completed conflict of interest questionnaire must be filed with the appropriate records administrator not later than the seventh business day after the later of:
 - (1) the date that the vendor:
 - (A) begins discussions or negotiations to enter into a contract with the local governmental entity; or
 - (B) submits to the local governmental entity an application, response to a request for proposals or bids, correspondence, or another writing related to a potential contract with the local governmental entity; or
 - (2) the date the vendor becomes aware:
 - (A) of an employment or other business relationship with a local government officer, or a family member of the officer, described by Subsection (a);
 - (B) that the vendor has given one or more gifts described by Subsection (a); or
 - (C) of a family relationship with a local government officer.

CERTIFICATE OF INTERESTED PARTIES

FORM 1295

F			··		1 of 1	
	Complete Nos. 1 - 4 and 6 if there are interested parties. Complete Nos. 1, 2, 3, 5, and 6 if there are no interested parties.				E ONLY OF FILING	
1	Name of business entity filing form, and the city, state and country of the business.	siness entity's place	Certificate N			
l	RK Hall, LLC		2017-25704	48		
	Paris, TX United States	l,	Date Filed:			
2	Name of governmental entity or state agency that is a party to the contract for which the form is being filed.			09/06/2017		
	Hunt County			Date Acknowledged:		
3	Provide the identification number used by the governmental entity or state a description of the services, goods, or other property to be provided under the	gency to track or identify to e contract.	he contract	, and pro	vide a	
	162-17 Hot Mix and Cold Mix					
4	Name of Interested Party City, State	Country (element)	Nature of intere			
		, Country (place of busines	· ——	(check ap		
			Cont	rolling	Intermediary	
		-				
			-	 		
-						
5	Check only if there is NO Interested Posts					
_	Check only if there is NO Interested Party.					
6	AFFIDAVIT I swear, or affirm, under p	enalty of perjury, that the ab	ove disclosu		and correct	
	BONALD WAYNE STRIPLAND				und donnedt.	
	Notary Public, State of Texas					
	Comm. Expires 06-06-2021					
	Notary ID 10876849 Signature o	f authorized agent of contrac	ting busines	ss entity	 -	
	AFFIX NOTARY STAMP / SEAL ABOVE					
	Sworn to and subscribed before me, by the said 1 トレック	, this the _6	7D .	6		
	20_17, to certify which, witgess my hand and seal of office.	, this the <i>G</i> _	day	of <u>Jer</u>	CABEL,	
1	Y-11 1/2 XX	_		_		
\	Signature of officer administering oath Printed name of officer administrations of the state of		of officer ad	William C		
	V 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	and arms	or onice! at	manasteri))	មួបដោ	

CERTIFICATE OF INTERESTED PARTIES

FORM 1295

1 of 1

F				1 01 1	
Complete Nos. 1 - 4 and 6 if there are interested parties. Complete Nos. 1, 2, 3, 5, and 6 if there are no interested parties.			OFFICE USE ONLY CERTIFICATION OF FILING		
1	of business.		Certificate Number:		
	RK Hall, LLC Paris, TX United States		2017-257048		
2	Name of governmental entity or state agence	Date Filed: 09/06/2017			
	being filed. Hunt County	y and a party to the contract to which the form is	Date Acknowledged:		
	<i>,</i>	•			
3	Provide the identification number used by the description of the services, goods, or other particles.	ne governmental entity or state agency to track or identify property to be provided under the contract.	the contract, and provide a		
	162-17 Hot Mix and Cold Mix				
4	Name of Interested Party		Nature of intere		
		City, State, Country (place of busine		_ <u>-</u> -	
			Controlling Inter	mediary	
_					
_					
_					
			- 		
					
_					
	Check only if there is NO Interested Party.				
		X			
•	AFFIDAVIT	I swear, or affirm, under penalty of perjury, that the a	bove disclosure is true and co	rrect.	
		Signature of authorized agent of contra	acting business entity	-	
,	AFFIX NOTARY STAMP / SEAL ABOVE				
5	sworn to and subscribed before me, by the said	, this the	day of	ľ	
2	0, to certify which, witness my hand an	nd seal of office.	uuy 07	'	
				İ	
-	Signature of officer administering oath	Printed name of officer administering oath Title	of effect of the second	_	
	s provided by Toyon 5thing Commission	The state of officer administering patri	e of officer administering oath	-	

#14,810

County of Hunt

STATE OF TEXAS

PURCHASING DEPARTMENT 2507 Lee Street, Room 104 Greenville, Texas 75401



3. FILED FOR RECORD

PHONE: (903) 408-4148 FAX: (903) 408-4242 clowry@huntcounty.net

SEP 26 2017

Invitation To Bid By

Formal Bid # 162-17, Asphalt Hot & Cold Twelve (12) Month Contract

Sealed bids in single copy unless otherwise stated, subject to Terms and Conditions of this Invitation to Bid and other contract provisions, will be received at the office of the Hunt County Purchasing Agent, 2507 Lee Street, Room 104, Greenville, Texas, 75401 until 10:00 A.M. Central Time September 14, 2017.

The Hunt County Purchasing Department is willing to assist any bidder(s) in the interpretation of bid provisions or explanation of how bid forms are to be completed. Assistance can be received by visiting the Purchasing Office at 2507 Lee Street, Room 104, Greenville, TX 75401 or by calling (903) 408-4148.

READ CAREFULLY

Telephone Number

Please quote prices on the articles on the attached bid sheet. The right is reserved to accept or reject all or any part of your offer, and to accept the offer the Commissioners' Court considers the lowest responsible bid. Bids are to be returned sealed in an envelope clearly indicating that a bid is enclosed and reflecting the bid number.

By submitting this bid, the undersigned hereby certifies that said bid has been independently arrived at and that price, terms, or conditions appearing or applicable hereto, have not and will not be disclosed by or on behalf of the bidder to another bidder or competitor.

The undersigned by his/her signature represents that he/she is authorized to bind the bidder to fully comply with the terms and conditions of the attached Invitation to Bid, Specifications, and Special Provisions for the amount(s) shown on the accompanying bid sheet(s). By signing below, you have read the entire document and agreed to the terms therein. You must sign below in INK; failure to sign and return WILL disqualify the offer. All prices must be typewritten or written in ink.

Company Name: Richard Druke Construction Company LP Address: 6290 Hwy 271 North

Contact Name: Reggie Horton City, State, Zip: Powderly TX 7547 =

By: Reggie Horton

By: Reggie Horton

Authorized Representative - Signed by Hand

Authorized Representative - Typed or Printed

(THIS BID IS VALID FOR 60 DAYS UNLESS OTHERWISE STATED)

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Items checked below represent components which comprise this bid/proposal package. If the item IS NOT checked, it is NOT APPLICABLE to this bid/proposal. Offerors are asked to review the package to be sure that all applicable parts are included. If any portion of the package is missing, notify the Purchasing Department immediately.

It is the Offeror's responsibility to be thoroughly familiar with all Requirements and Specifications. Be sure you understand the following before you return your bid packet.

X 1.	Cover Sheet Your company name, address, and your signature (IN INK) should appear on this page.			
_X 2.	Table of Contents This page is the Table of Contents.			
_X 3.	Special Requirements/Instructions This section provides information you must know in order to make an offer properly.			
_X4.	Implementation of House Bill 23 Conflict of Interest Questionnaire			
_X5.	Implementation of House Bill 1295 – Instructions and Filing Process with the Texas Ethics Commission Certificate of Interest Parties (Form 1295)			
_X 6.	Specifications This section contains the detailed description of the product/service sought by the County.			
_X 7.	Pricing/Delivery Information This form is used to solicit exact pricing of goods/services and delivery costs.			
X 8.	General Requirements You should be familiar with all of the General Requirements.			
X 9.	Attachments			
	a.	Residence Certification Be sure to complete this form and return with packet.		
	b.	Bid Guaranty & Performance Bond Information & Requirements This form applies only to certain bids/proposals. Please read carefully and fill out completely.		
	X c.	Minimum Insurance Requirements Included when applicable (does not supersede "Hold Harmless" section of General Requirements).		
	X d.	Workers' Compensation Insurance Coverage Rule 110.110 Included when applicable.		
	e.	Reference Sheet When references are required by the bid specifications you must complete this sheet.		

SPECIAL REQUIREMENTS/INSTRUCTIONS

FORMAL BID # 162-17; ASPHALT HOT & COLD CONTRACT TWELVE (12) MONTHS

1. PAYMENT

All invoices are to be submitted to Hunt County Auditor, P.O. Box 1097, Greenville, Texas 75403-1097, (903) 408-4123. Hunt County will pay original invoices that clearly itemize the goods and/or services provided as to quantity, part number, description, price, applicable discount (if any), labor charges showing time differential, if applicable and if previously agreed to, and delivery, installation, and set-up costs, if applicable and if previously agreed to. Only charges as stated on the Price/Delivery Information Sheet(s) submitted as a part of the bid will be considered.

Invoices must indicate Hunt County, the address to which the product(s) and/or service(s) were delivered, and the applicable purchase order number. Invoices will be matched to delivery tickets prior to payment, therefore, all delivery tickets should have an accurate description of the product(s) and/or service(s).

2. <u>ESCALATION CLAUSE</u>

Successful bidder(s) may apply for a price increase/decrease to the Hunt County Purchasing Agent. Price increase/decrease will be that amount increased/ decreased to the vendor from its supplier. Written documentation of the increase/decrease must be provided to the Hunt County Purchasing Agent at least 30 days prior to the effective date of increase. No application for a price increase/decrease may be submitted within the first three (3) months of this contract. Increases of more than 25% of the bid price will not be considered. Price decreases must be passed on to Hunt County immediately. Copies of the revised price list shall be sent directly to Hunt County Purchasing, 2507 Lee Street, Room 104, Greenville, TX 75401. Price lists shall show the bid number and title.

3. <u>DESCRIPTION</u>

All prices must be quoted FOB delivered to the addresses listed below unless otherwise noted:

A. Precinct 1 – 310 East Locust, Celeste, TX	903-568-4522
B. Precinct 2 – 2020 Gilmer, Caddo Mills, TX	903-527-3181
C. Precinct 3 – 301 Hwy 69 N., Lone Oak, TX	903-662-5332
D. Precinct 4 – 1005 ½ Bois D'Arc Street, Commerce, TX	903-886-6321

4. <u>ESTIMATES</u> OF USE

The stated estimate of use on the Price and Delivery pages are estimates of twelve (12) months use of that item and is <u>NOT</u> a commitment to purchase in that quantity or in any quantity. The actual usage by Hunt County will vary from the estimated use so indicated on the price and delivery sheet.

5. <u>Conflict of Interest Questionnaire:</u>

Chapter 176 of the Texas Local Government Code requires a vendor who enters or seeks to enter into a contract for the sale of or purchase of real property, goods, or services with a local governmental entity or local government officer thereof to file a conflicts of interest disclosure questionnaire with the governmental entity prescribed.

A Conflict of Interest Questionnaire Form (CIQ) must be submitted not later than the seventh (7th) business day after the date the vendor begins discussion, negotiation, applies or response to a request for proposal or bids, or correspondence in writing related to a potential contract with the local governmental entity.

6. <u>Certificate of Interested Parties (Form 1295):</u>

In 2015, the Texas Legislature adopted <u>House Bill 1295</u>, which added section 2252.908 of the Government Code. The law states that a governmental entity or state agency may not enter into certain contracts with a business entity unless the business entity submits a disclosure of interested parties to the governmental entity or state agency at the time the business entity submits the signed contract to the governmental entity or state agency. The law applies only to a contract of a governmental entity or state agency that either (1) requires an action or vote by the governing body of the entity or agency before the contract may be signed or (2) has a value of at least \$1 million. The disclosure requirement applies to a contract entered into on or after January 1, 2016.

The Texas Ethics Commission was required to adopt rules necessary to implement that law, prescribe the disclosure of interested parties form, and post a copy of the form on the commission's website. The commission adopted the Certificate of Interested Parties form (Form 1295) on October 5, 2015. The commission also adopted new rules (Chapter 46) on November 30, 2015, to implement the law.

Filing Process:

On January 1, 2016, the commission made available on its website a new filing application that must be used to file Form 1295. A business entity must use the application to enter the required information on Form 1295 and print a copy of the completed form, which will include a certification of filing that will contain a unique certification number. An authorized agent of the business entity must sign the printed copy of the form and have the form notarized. The completed Form 1295 with the certification of filing must be filed with the governmental body or state agency with which the business entity is entering into the contract.

The governmental entity or state agency must notify the commission, using the commission's filing application, of the receipt of the filed Form 1295 with the certification of filing not later than the 30th day after the date the contract binds all parties to the contract. The commission will post the completed Form 1295 to its website within seven business days after receiving notice from the governmental entity or state agency.

Information regarding how to use the filing application will be available on this site by January 1, 2016. Please follow Instructional Video for Business Entities at https://www.ethics.state.tx.us/whatsnew/elf info form1295.htm

SPECIFICATIONS

FORMAL BID # 162-17; ASPHALT HOT & COLD CONTRACT TWELVE (12) MONTHS

SCOPE

It is the intent of this Invitation to Bid to solicit bids for the Asphalt Hot & Cold Mix for the Hunt County Road & Bridge Departments, as listed herein for a twelve (12) month period beginning September 24, 2017 through September 23, 2018. All bidders are advised that estimates of use provided are estimates only and are NOT a commitment to purchase any materials. Actual usage will be based upon the requirements of the individual county precincts.

For information regarding the bid process, please contact Cheryl Lowry, Hunt County Purchasing Agent at 903-408-4148 prior to September 8, 2017.

DESCRIPTION

All work under this contract shall be performed in accordance with the requirements and specifications given in this contract as well as being under the guidance and direction of the appropriate representative of Hunt County.

All work will be performed during our regular working hours (7 am to 4 pm), unless otherwise specified in this agreement.

WORK STANDARDS

All work shall be performed to the complete satisfaction of Hunt County.

SAFETY

All Contractors performing service for Hunt County are required and shall comply with all Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA), State and County Safety and Occupational Health Standards and any other applicable rules and regulations.

The Contractor must provide a certificate of Workers Compensation coverage and certificate of liability insurance to the County prior to being awarded the contract.

EVALUATION CRITERIA

The evaluation of this bid will be based on the following factors. The criteria are listed in order of their relative importance.

- 1. Compliance with specifications (proof of insurance)
- 2. Cost
- 3. Vendor performance history

SUB-CONTRACTORS

The contractor (s) awarded this bid shall only employee sub-contractor (s) which meet the insurance and safety requirements of the bid specifications. The county shall not be held responsible or liable for any contracts or compensation due any sub-contractor (s) by the awarded contractor (s) in the course of the awarded contractor (s) obligation to fulfill this contract.

AWARD

Due to multiple delivery locations and product quality and availability, Hunt County reserves the right to make multiple awards for this contract.

Foreman - Mark Bussell - (903) 568-4522			
Estimated use for twelve months: 0 tons Hot Mix – 0 tons Cold Mix			
Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$ \$ / .50 per ton			
Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: \$69.80per ton			
Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$ per ton			
Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: \$ 69.90 per ton			
State your pick up point: CR 12530 Paris TX			
ADDITIONAL PRICING			
Describe any additional pricing (if any) of your company:			

Precinct 2 - 2020 Gilmer St., Caddo Mills, TX 75135 - Commissioner - Tod McMahan			
Precinct 2 - 2020 Gilmer St., Caddo Mills, TX 75135 - Commissioner - Tod McMahan			
Precinct 2 – 2020 Gilmer St., Caddo Mills, TX 75135 – Commissioner – Tod McMahan Foreman – Greg McDonald – (903) 527-3181			
Precinct 2 – 2020 Gilmer St., Caddo Mills, TX 75135 – Commissioner – Tod McMahan Foreman – Greg McDonald – (903) 527-3181 Estimated use for twelve months: 2,000 tons Hot Mix – 0 tons Cold Mix			
Precinct 2 – 2020 Gilmer St., Caddo Mills, TX 75135 – Commissioner – Tod McMahan Foreman – Greg McDonald – (903) 527-3181 Estimated use for twelve months: 2,000 tons Hot Mix – 0 tons Cold Mix Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$ O . 5 O per ton			
Precinct 2 – 2020 Gilmer St., Caddo Mills, TX 75135 – Commissioner – Tod McMahan Foreman – Greg McDonald – (903) 527-3181 Estimated use for twelve months: 2,000 tons Hot Mix – 0 tons Cold Mix Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$			
Precinct 2 – 2020 Gilmer St., Caddo Mills, TX 75135 – Commissioner – Tod McMahan Foreman – Greg McDonald – (903) 527-3181 Estimated use for twelve months: 2,000 tons Hot Mix – 0 tons Cold Mix Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$			
Precinct 2 – 2020 Gilmer St., Caddo Mills, TX 75135 – Commissioner – Tod McMahan Foreman – Greg McDonald – (903) 527-3181 Estimated use for twelve months: 2,000 tons Hot Mix – 0 tons Cold Mix Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$ \(\frac{90.50}{9.80} \) per ton Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: \$ \(\frac{69.80}{9.70} \) per ton Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$ \(\frac{79.70}{9.70} \) per ton Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: \$ \(\frac{68.90}{9.80} \) per ton			

FORMAL BID # 162-17; ASPHALT HOT & COLD CONTRACT TWELVE (12) MONTHS

<u>Precinct 3</u> – 301 Hwy 69 N, Lone Oak, TX 75453 – Commissioner – Phillip Martin Foreman - Jason White – (903) 662-5332			
Estimated use for twelve months: $0 \text{ tons Hot Mix} - 0 \text{ tons Cold Mix}$			
Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$ \$\(\frac{1}{20.60} \) per ton			
Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: \$69.80per ton			
Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$ 79.80 per ton			
Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: \$ begin per ton			
State your pick up point: CR 12530 Paris Texas			
ADDITIONAL PRICING			
Describe any additional pricing (if any) of your company:			

Estimated use for twelve months: 0 tons Hot Mix – 5 tons Cold Mix			
Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$ per ton			
Hot Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: \$			
Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Delivered: \$ \(\begin{aligned} \S \gamma \. 30 \\ \perp \text{per ton} \end{aligned} \)			
Cold Mix Firm Fixed Price Picked Up: \$			
State your pick up point: CR 12530 Paris Texas			

ADDITIONAL PRICING

Describe any additional pricing (if any) of your company:

COMMENTS or EXCEPTIONS	
IS YOUR FIRM WILLING TO ALLOW OTH THIS CONTRACT, IF AWARDED, UNDER	IER GOVERNMENTAL ENTITIES TO PIGGYBACK OFF
YES	NO
The undersigned bidder has carefully examined the Standard Terms and Conditions and the Tech	he Invitation to Bid and the Certification included therein, nical Specifications.
Further, the undersigned understands that by his with Hunt County in accordance with the require	signature affixed below, he/she agrees to enter into a contracements of the County as stated in the above-referenced contracentract forms and terms of agreement from bidder's company as
chard Drake Construction Company L.P. Company Name	Jeggie Horton Authorized Signature
6290 Hwy 271 North	Name (Respect or Typed)
Powderly TX 75473 City, State, Zip	Vice President
903) 732 - 4781 Phone	9-8-2017 Date
(903) 732-4340 Fax	Idrake Ordcc/p.com

READ THIS ENTIRE DOCUMENT CAREFULLY. FOLLOW ALL INSTRUCTIONS. YOU ARE RESPONSIBLE FOR FULFILLING ALL REQUIREMENTS AND SPECIFICATIONS. BE SURE YOU UNDERSTAND THEM.

General Requirements apply to all advertised bids; however, these may be superseded, whole or in part, by the SPECIAL REQUIREMENTS/INSTRUCTIONS OR OTHER DATA CONTAINED HEREIN. Review the Table of Contents. Be sure your bid package is complete.

ACCESS TO RECORDS

In special circumstances, vendor may be required to allow duly authorized representatives of Hunt County or the State of Texas and the federal government access to contracts, books, documents and records necessary to verify the nature and extent of the cost of services provided by the vendor.

ADDENDA

When specifications are revised, the Hunt County Purchasing Department will issue an addendum addressing the nature of the change. Offerors must sign and include it in the returned bid package.

ASSIGNMENT

The successful offeror may not assign, sell or otherwise transfer this contract without written permission of Hunt County Commissioner's Court.

AWARD

Hunt County reserves the right to award this contract on the basis of LOWEST AND BEST BID in accordance with the laws of the State of Texas, to waive any formality or irregularity, to make awards to more than one offeror, to reject any or all bids. In the event the lowest dollar offeror meeting specifications is not awarded a contract, the offeror may appear before the Commissioners Court and present evidence concerning his responsibility after officially notifying the Office of the Purchasing Agent of his intent to appear.

BID FORM COMPLETION

Fill out and return to the Hunt County Purchasing Department ONE (1) Original complete bid form in an appropriately sized envelope or box. PACKAGE MUST SHOW THE BID NUMBER, DESCRIPTION AND BE MARKED "SEALED BID." An authorized representative of the offeror should sign the Bid Cover Sheet. An authorized representative of the offeror should sign the Conflict of Interest Questionnaire and return with bid. The completed Form 1295 with the certification of filing, signed and notarized must be returned with the bid. The contract will be binding only when, the County Auditor, as applicable, certifies funds and a Purchase Order issued

BID RETURNS

Offerors must return all completed bids to the Hunt County Purchasing Department reception desk at 2507 Lee Street, Room 104, Greenville, TX, 75401, before 10:00 A.M. LOCAL TIME IN GREENVILLE, TEXAS on the date specified. Late bids will not be accepted.

BONDS

If this bid requires submission of bid guarantee and performance bond, there will be a separate page explaining those requirements. Bids submitted without the required bid bond or cashier's check is not acceptable.

CERTIFICATION REGARDING DEBARMENT, SUSPENSION INELIGIBILITY, AND VOLUNTARY EXCLUSION

The Contractor certifies by execution of this Contract that it is not ineligible for participation in federal or state assistance programs under Executive Order 12549, "Debarment and Suspension." The Contractor further agrees to include this certification in all contracts between itself and any subcontractors in connection with the services performed under this contract. Contractor also certifies that contractor will notify Hunt County in writing immediately if contractor is not in compliance with Executive Order 12549 during the term of this contract. Contractor agrees to refund Hunt County for any payments made to the contractor while ineligible.

CHANGE OF OWNERSHIP

If ownership of your firm should change during the term of this contract, Hunt County must be notified in writing within ten (10) days and a new declaration of relationships submitted immediately to Hunt County Purchasing Agent. Failure by the vendor to provide written notification of change of ownership may result in cancellation of the contract.

CONFLICT OF INTEREST IN CONTRACTS

The Commissioners shall not approve the expenditure of any funds in favor of a business entity in which a county official or employee either directly or indirectly owns a substantial interest unless prior to any vote or decision on any matter involving the business entity, the commissioners are made aware of the interest of the official or employee and provided further that the official or employee take no part in the negotiating, making, accepting, or approving any payment, agreement or contract affecting the business entity and performs no duty for Hunt County in connection with the business entity.

CONTRACT OBLIGATION

Hunt County Commissioner's Court must award the contract and the County Judge or other person authorized by the Hunt County Commissioner's Court must sign the contract before it becomes binding on Hunt County or the offerors. Department heads are NOT authorized to sign agreements for Hunt County. Binding agreements shall remain in effect until all products and/or services covered by this purchase have been satisfactorily delivered and accepted.

CONTRACT RENEWALS

Renewals may be made ONLY by written agreement between Hunt County and the offeror. Any price escalations are limited to those stated by the offeror in the original bid.

DIGITAL FORMAT

If offeror obtained the bid specifications in digital format in order to prepare a response, the bid must be submitted in hard copy according to the instructions contained in this bid package. If, in its bid response, offeror makes any changes whatsoever to the County's published bid specifications, the County's bid specification as published shall control. Furthermore, if an alteration of any kind to the County's bid specification is only discovered after the contract is executed and is or is not being performed, the contract is subject to immediate cancellation without recourse.

DISQUALIFICATION OF OFFEROR

Upon signing this bid document, an offeror offering to sell supplies, materials, services, or equipment to Hunt County certifies that the offeror has not violated the antitrust laws of this state codified in Texas Business and Commerce Code §15.01, et seq., as amended, or the federal antitrust laws, and has not communicated directly or indirectly the bid made to any competitor or any other person engaged in such line of business. Any or all bids may be rejected if the County believes that collusion exists among the offerors. Bids in which the prices are obviously unbalanced may be rejected. If multiple bids are submitted by an offeror and after the bids are opened, one of the bids is withdrawn, the result will be that all of the bids submitted by that offeror will be withdrawn; however, nothing herein prohibits a vendor from submitting multiple bids for different products or services.

DRUG FREE WORK PLACE

All vendors shall provide any and all notices as may be required under the Drug-Free Work Place Act of 1988, 28 CFR Part 67, to its employees and all sub-contractors to insure that Hunt County maintains a drug-free workplace. The County reserves the right to review drug-testing records of any personnel involved in this bid project. The County may require, at vendor's expense, drug testing of vendor's personnel if no drug testing records exists or if such test results are older than six (6) months.

E-MAIL ADDRESS CONSENT

Vendor affirmatively consents to the disclosure of its e-mail addresses that are provided to Hunt County or any agency of Hunt County. This consent is intended to comply with the requirements of the Texas Public Information Act, Tex. Gov't Code Ann. §522.137, as amended, and shall survive termination of this agreement. This consent shall apply to e-mail addresses provided by Vendor, its employees, officers, and agents acting on Vendor's behalf and shall apply to any e-mail address provided in any form for any reason whether related to this bid/proposal or otherwise.

ERRORS or OMISSIONS

Due care and diligence have been used in preparation of this RFB, and it is believed to be substantially correct. However, the responsibility for determining the full extent of the exposure and the verification of all the information presented here in shall rest solely with the bidder. Hunt County and its representatives shall not be responsible for errors or omissions in these specifications, nor for failure on the part of the bidder to determine the full extent of the exposure.

EVALUATION

Evaluation shall be used as a determinant as to which bid items or services are the most efficient and/or most economical for the County. It shall be based on all factors that have a bearing on price and performance of the items in the user environment. All bids are subject to tabulation by the Hunt County Purchasing Department and recommendation to Hunt County Commissioner's Court. Compliance with all bid requirements, delivery and needs of the using department are considerations in evaluating bids. Pricing is NOT the only criteria for making a recommendation. The Hunt County Purchasing Department reserves the right to contact any offeror, at any time, to clarify, verify or request information with regard to any bid.

FISCAL FUNDING

A multi-year lease or lease/purchase arrangement (if requested by the Special Requirements/Instructions), or any contract continuing as a result of an extension option, must include fiscal funding out. If, for any reason, funds are not appropriated to continue the lease or contract, said lease or contract shall become null and void on the last day of the current appropriation of funds. After expiration of the lease, leased equipment shall be removed by the offeror from the using department without penalty of any kind or form to Hunt County. All charges and physical activity related to delivery, installation, removal and redelivery shall be the responsibility of the offeror.

GOVERNING FORMS

In the event of any conflict between the terms and provisions of these requirements and the specifications, the specifications shall govern. In the event of any conflict of interpretation of any part of this overall document, Hunt County's interpretation shall govern.

GOVERNING LAW

This invitation to bid is governed by the competitive requirements of the County Purchasing Act, Texas Local Government Code, §262.021 et seq., as amended. Bidders shall comply with all applicable federal, state and local laws and regulations. Bidder is further advised that these requirements shall be fully governed by the laws of the State of Texas and that Hunt County may request and rely upon advice, decisions and opinions of the Attorney General of Texas, the County Attorney, and the County Civil Attorney concerning any portion of these requirements. Any contract resulting from the award of this bid shall be governed by and construed in accordance with the laws of the State of Texas and the County of Hunt, Texas. The venue for all matters of arbitration and litigation shall be the County of Hunt, Texas.

GRANT FUNDING

Any contract entered into by the County that is to be paid from grant funds shall be limited to payment from the grant funding and the vendor/provider understands that the County has not set aside any County funds for the payment of obligations under a grant contract. If grant funding should become unavailable at any time for the continuation of services paid by the grant, and further funding cannot be obtained for the contract, then the sole recourse of the provider shall be to terminate any further services under the contract ant the contract shall be null and void.

HIPAA COMPLIANCE

Offeror agrees to comply with the Standards for Privacy of Individually Identifiable Health Information of the Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act of 1996, PL 104-191, 45 CFR Parts 160-164, as amended, and the Texas Medical Records Privacy Act, Texas Health and Safety Code Chapter 181, as amended, collectively referred to as "HIPAA", to the extent that the Offeror uses, discloses or has access to protected health information as defined by HIPAA. Offeror may be required to enter a Business Associate Agreement pursuant to HIPAA.

HOLD HARMLESS AGREEMENT

Contractor, the successful offeror, shall indemnify and hold Hunt County harmless from all claims for personal injury, death and/or property damage resulting directly or indirectly from contractor's performance. Contractor shall procure and maintain, with respect to the subject matter of this bid, appropriate insurance coverage including, as a minimum, public liability and property damage with adequate limits to cover contractor's liability as may arise directly or indirectly from work performed under terms of this bid. Certification of such coverage must be provided to the County upon request.

INSPECTIONS & TESTING

Hunt County reserves the right to inspect any item(s) or service location for compliance with specifications and requirements and needs of the using department. If an offeror cannot furnish a sample of a bid item, where applicable, for review, or fails to satisfactorily show an ability to perform, the County can reject the bid as inadequate.

INTER-LOCAL PARTICIPATION

It is hereby made a precondition of any bid/offer for a Contract for supplies or services and a part of these specifications, that the submission of any bid/offer in response to this request constitutes a bid/offer made under the same conditions, for the same price, and for the same effective period as this bid/offer, to any other governmental entity having an inter-local agreement with Hunt County. It is further understood, that any other governmental entity that elects to use a Hunt County Semi-annual or annual award will issue its own Contracts or purchase orders and will require separate billing.

INTER-NET DISCLAIMER

Hunt County will not be Responsible or Liable for errors and omissions within bid documents and bid addendum obtained from inter-net sources that are not authorized by Hunt County. Vendors obtaining bid information from the inter-net are encouraged to contact the Hunt County Purchasing Department to request all documentation relevant to this bid.

INVOICES AND PAYMENTS

Offerors shall submit an original invoice on each purchase order or purchase release after each delivery, indicating the purchase order number. Invoices must be itemized. Any invoice that cannot be verified by the contract price and/or is otherwise incorrect will be returned to the offeror for correction. Under term contracts, when multiple deliveries and/or services are required, the offeror may invoice following each delivery and the County will pay on invoice. Contracts providing for a monthly charge will be billed and paid on a monthly basis only. Prior to any and all payments made for goods and/or services provided under this contract, the offeror should provide his Taxpayer Identification Number or social security number as applicable. This information must be on file with the Hunt County Auditor's office. Failure to provide this information may result in a delay in payment and/or back up withholding as required by the Internal Revenue Service.

MAINTENANCE

Maintenance required for equipment bid should be available in Hunt County by a manufacturer-authorized maintenance facility. Costs for this service shall be shown on the Pricing/Delivery Information form. If Hunt County opts to include maintenance, it shall be so stated in the purchase order and said cost will be included. Service will commence only upon expiration of applicable warranties and should be priced accordingly.

MATERIAL SAFETY DATA SHEETS

Under the "Hazardous Communication Act", commonly known as the "Texas Right To Know Act", an offeror must provide to the County with each delivery, material safety data sheets, which are applicable to hazardous substances, defined in the Act. Failure of the offeror to furnish this documentation will be cause to reject any bid applying thereto.

MULTIPLE BID AWARD

At the discretion of the Commissioners' Court, Bids may or may not be awarded to a separate vendor. Hunt County reserves the right to concurrently award this bid to the Second Lowest Bidder. The Second Lowest Bidder may provide services requested by Hunt County in the event that the Low Bidder experiences circumstances, which prevent the Low Bidder from providing the service requirements within the time frame, set forth by the County.

NAME BRANDS

Specifications may reference name brands and model numbers. It is not the intent of Hunt County to restrict these bids in such cases, but to establish a desired quality level of merchandise or to meet a pre-established standard due to like existing items. Offerors may offer items of equal stature and the burden of proof of such stature rests with offerors. Hunt County shall act as sole judge in determining equality and acceptability of products offered.

NEW MILLENIUM COMPLAINCE

All products and/or services furnished as part of this contract must be compliant for the present year and forward. This applies to all computers including hardware and software as well as all other commodities with date sensitive embedded chips.

POTENTIAL CONFLICTS OF INTEREST

An outside consultant or contractor is prohibited from submitting a bid or proposal for services on a Hunt County project of which the consultant or contractor was a designer or other previous contributor, or was an affiliate, subsidiary, joint venture or was in any other manner associated by ownership to any party that was a designer or other previous contributor. If such a consultant or contractor submits a prohibited bid or proposal, that bid or proposal shall be disqualified on the basis of conflict of interest, no matter when the conflict is discovered by Hunt County. Potential bidders are advised that they may have to disclose requirements pursuant to Texas Local Government Code, Chapter 176. This law requires persons desiring to do business with the County to disclose any gifts valued in excess of \$100.00, given to any County Official or the County Official's family member, or employment of any County Official or the County Official's family member during the preceding twelve (12) month period. The disclosure questionnaire must be filed with the Hunt County Clerk. Refer to Texas Local Government Code, Chapter 176 for the details of this law.

PRICING

Prices for all goods and/or services shall be firm for the duration of this contract and shall be stated on the Pricing/Delivery Information form. Prices shall be all inclusive: No price changes, additions, or subsequent qualifications will be honored during the course of the contract. All prices must be written in ink or typewritten. Pricing on all transportation, freight, drayage and other charges are to be prepaid by the contractor and included in the bid prices. If there are any additional charges of any kind, other than those mentioned above, specified or unspecified, offeror MUST indicate the items required and attendant costs or forfeit the right to payment for such items. Where unit pricing and extended pricing differ, unit pricing prevails.

PROCUREMENT CARDS

Procurement Cards (MasterCard / VISA) may be utilized for purchase of items awarded on this bid. Hunt County will not accept or pay any Interchange Fees or Credit Card Processing Fees associated with Procurement Card Transactions. All Procurement Card transactions are exempt from local and state sales tax.

PURCHASE ORDER AND DELIVERY

The successful offeror shall not deliver products or provide services without a Hunt County Purchase Order, signed by an authorized agent of the Hunt County Purchasing Department. The fastest, most reasonable delivery time shall be indicated by the offeror in the proper place on the Pricing/Delivery Information form. Any special information concerning delivery should also be included, on a separate sheet, if necessary. All items shall be shipped F.O.B. INSIDE DELIVERY unless otherwise stated in the specifications. This shall be understood to include bringing merchandise to the appropriate room or place designated by the using department. Every tender or delivery of goods must fully comply with all provisions of these requirements and the specifications including time, delivery and quality. Nonconformance shall constitute a breach, which must be rectified prior to expiration of the time for performance. Failure to rectify within the performance period will be considered cause to reject future deliveries and cancellation of the contract by Hunt County without prejudice to other remedies provided by law. Where delivery times are critical, Hunt County reserves the right to award accordingly.

RECYCLED MATERIALS

Hunt County encourages the use of products made of recycled materials and shall give preference in purchasing to products made of recycled materials if the products meet applicable specifications as to quantity and quality. Hunt County will be the sole judge in determining product preference application.

SEVERABILITY

If any section, subsection, paragraph, sentence, clause, phrase or word of these requirements or the specifications shall be held invalid, such holding shall not affect the remaining portions of these requirements and the specifications and it is hereby declared that such remaining portions would have been included in these requirements and the specifications as though the invalid portion had been omitted.

SILENCE OF SPECIFICATIONS

The apparent silence of specifications as to any detail, or the apparent omission from it of a detailed description concerning any point, shall be regarded as meaning that only the best commercial practice is to prevail and that only material and workmanship of the finest quality are to be used. All interpretations of specifications shall be made on the basis of this statement. The items furnished under this contract shall be new, unused of the latest product in production to commercial trade and shall be of the highest quality as to materials used and workmanship. Manufacturer furnishing these items shall be experienced in design and construction of such items and shall be an established supplier of the item bid.

SUPPLEMENTAL MATERIALS

Offerors are responsible for including all pertinent product data in the returned bid package. Literature, brochures, data sheets, specification information, completed forms requested as part of the bid package and any other facts which may affect the evaluation and subsequent contract award should be included. Materials such as legal documents and contractual agreements, which the offeror wishes to include as a condition of the bid, must also be in the returned bid package. Failure to include all necessary and proper supplemental materials may be cause to reject the entire Bid.

TAXES

Hunt County is exempt from all federal excise, state and local taxes unless otherwise stated in this document. Hunt County claims exemption from all sales and/or use taxes under Texas Tax Code §151.309, as amended. Texas Limited Sales Tax Exemption Certificates will be furnished upon written request to the Hunt County Auditor.

TERM CONTRACTS

If the contract is intended to cover a specific time period, the term will be given in the specifications under SCOPE.

TERMINATION

Hunt County reserves the right to terminate the contract for default if offeror breaches any of the terms therein, including warranties of offeror or if the offeror becomes insolvent or commits acts of bankruptcy. Such right of termination is in addition to and not in lieu of any other remedies which Hunt County may have in law or equity. Default may be construed as, but not limited to, failure to deliver the proper goods and/or services within the proper amount of time, and/or to properly perform any and all services required to Hunt County's satisfaction and/or to meet all other obligations and requirements. Hunt County may terminate the contract without cause upon thirty (30) days written notice.

TITLE TRANSFER

Title and Risk of Loss of goods shall not pass to Hunt County until Hunt County actually receives and takes possession of the goods at the point or points of delivery. Receiving times may vary with the using department. Generally, deliveries may be made between 8:30 a.m. and 4:00 p.m., Monday through Friday. Offerors are advised to consult the using department for instructions. The place of delivery shall be shown under the "Special Requirements/Instructions" section of this bid package and/or on the Purchase Order as a "Deliver To:" address.

VENUE

The parties agree that regarding any dispute or litigation that may arise in the execution and performance of this contract, that venue for all proceedings, judicial or otherwise, shall be proper in Hunt County.

WAIVER OF SUBROGATION

Offeror and offeror's insurance carrier waive any and all rights whatsoever with regard to subrogation against Hunt County as an indirect party to any suit arising out of personal or property damages resulting from offeror's performance under this agreement.

WARRANTIES

Offerors shall furnish all data pertinent to warranties or guarantees which may apply to items in the bid. Offerors may not limit or exclude any implied warranties. Offeror warrants that product sold to the County shall conform to the standards established by the U.S. Department of Labor under the Occupational Safety and Health Act of 1970. In the event product does not conform to OSHA Standards, where applicable, Hunt County may return the product for correction or replacement at the offeror's expense. If offeror fails to make the appropriate correction within a reasonable time, Hunt County may correct at the offeror's expense

VENDORS OWING TAXES

Pursuant to TX Local Government Code §262.0276, Hunt County Commissioner's Court has adopted a policy which requires that vendors' taxes be current as of the date bids/proposals are due. Bidders with delinquent taxes on the due date will not be eligible for award. Whether or not a vendor's taxes are delinquent will be determined by an independent review of the Tax Office records. Vendors who believe a delinquency is reflected in error must contact the Hunt County Tax Office to correct any errors or discrepancies prior to submitting their bid in order to ensure that their bid will be considered. Tax records are available online at the Hunt County Tax Office website —www.hctax.info. Prior to submitting a bid, vendors are encouraged to visit the Hunt County website, set up a portfolio of their accounts and make their own initial determination of the status of their tax accounts. Furthermore, if, during the performance of this contract, a vendor's taxes become delinquent, Hunt County reserves the right to provide notice to the Auditor or Treasurer pursuant to Texas Local Government Code §154.045. This policy is effective for all bids, proposals, quotations and contracts due on or after January 1, 2008.

Revised 5/11

CERTIFICATE OF INSURANCE REQUIREMENTS

FORMAL BID # 162-17; ASPHALT HOT & COLD CONTRACT TWELVE (12) MONTHS

Without limiting any of the other obligations or liabilities, the vendor shall provide minimum insurance coverage's as listed below, prior to the execution of the contract and maintain coverage's, without interruption provided by an insurer licensed in the State of Texas, rated A- or better by A.M. Best Rating, until the work is completed and accepted by the owner. A certificate of insurance will be placed in the appropriate bid file of Hunt County prior to the execution of the contract/purchase order.

TYPE OF COVERAGE

MINIMUM LIMITS

WORKERS COMPENSATION COVERAGE A (See attachment "f")

STATUTORY

EMPLOYERS LIABILITY COVERAGE B

Bodily Injury by Accident - Each Accident	\$100,000
Bodily Injury by Disease - Policy Limit	\$500,000
Bodily Injury by Disease – Each Employee	\$100,000

COMMERCIAL GENERAL LIABILITY

COVERAGE A – Each Occurrence COVERAGE B – Personal & Advertising Injury General Aggregate other than Products	\$1,000,000 \$250,000 \$1,000,000
---	---

Products/Completed Operations Aggregate \$1,000,000

NOTE:

- 1) Coverage for explosion, collapse & underground property hazards cannot be excluded.
- 2) Contractual liability coverage cannot be excluded.
- 3) Contractor will assume all liability for independent subcontractors.
- 4) Coverage must include Hunt County as an Additional Insured for all work performed for, or on behalf of, the County.

AUTOMOBILE LIABILITY

Bodily Injury Liability – Each Person	\$250,000
Bodily Injury Liability – Each Occurrence	\$500,000
Property Damage Liability – Each Occurrence	\$100,000

NOTE:

1) Coverage must include all owned, hired, and non-owned vehicles.

In the event of any material change, non-renewal or cancellation of any policy, vendor's insurance company will give 45 days actual prior written notice to Hunt County for such changes or cancellations.

WCC RULE 110.110 WORKERS' COMPENSATION INSURANCE COVERAGE

If this bid/proposal package is for a building or construction contract, all of the provisions of this rule as shown below apply. Since this is a mandatory requirement, cost increases should not be experienced because of the need to comply with the Texas Workers' Compensation Law. For additional information contact the Texas Workers' Compensation Commission, Southfield Building, 400 S. IH-35, Austin, Texas 78704-7491, (512) 440-3618.

A. Definitions:

Certificate of coverage ("Certificate") - A copy of a certificate of insurance, a certificate of authority to self-insure issued by the commission, or a coverage agreement, TWCC-81, TWCC-82, TWCC-83, or TWCC-84 showing statutory workers' compensation insurance coverage for the person's or entity's employees providing services on a project, for the duration of the project.

<u>Duration of the project</u> - Includes the time from the beginning of the work on the project until the contractor's/person's work on the project has been completed and accepted by the governmental entity.

Persons providing services on the project ("subcontractor" in §406.096) - Includes all persons or entities performing all or part of the services the contractor has undertaken to perform on the project, regardless of whether that person contracted directly with the contractor and regardless of whether that person has employees. This includes, without limitation, independent contractors, subcontractors, leasing companies, motor carriers, owner-operators, employees of any such entity, or employees of any entity which furnishes persons to provide services on the project. "Services" include, without limitation, providing, hauling or delivering equipment or materials, or providing labor, transportation, or other service related to a project. "Services" does not include activities unrelated to the project, such as food/beverage vendors, office supply deliveries, and delivery of portable toilets.

- B. The Contractor shall provide coverage, based on proper reporting of classification codes and payroll amounts and filing of any coverage agreements, which meets the statutory requirements of Texas Labor Code, Section 401.011(44) for all employees of the contractor providing services on the project, for the duration of the project.
- C. The Contractor must provide a certificate of coverage to the governmental entity prior to being awarded the contract.
- D. If the coverage period shown on the Contractor's current certificate of coverage ends during the duration of the project, the Contractor must, prior to the end of the coverage period, file a new certificate of coverage with the governmental entity showing that coverage has been extended.
- E. The Contractor shall obtain from each person providing services on a project, and provide to the governmental entity:
 - (1) A certificate of coverage, prior to that person beginning work on the project, so the governmental entity will have on file certificates of coverage showing coverage for all persons providing services on the project; and
 - (2) No later than seven (7) days after receipt by the Contractor, a new certificate of coverage showing extension of coverage, if the coverage period shown on the current certificate of coverage ends during the duration of the project.
- F. The Contractor shall retain all required certificates of coverage for the duration of the project and for one (1) year thereafter.
- G. The Contractor shall notify the governmental entity in writing by certified mail or personal delivery, within ten (10) days after the contractor knew or should have known, of any change that materially affects the provision of coverage of any person providing services on the project.
- H. The Contractor shall post on each project site a notice, in the text, form and manner prescribed by the Texas Workers' Compensation Commission, informing all persons providing services on the project that they are required to be covered, and stating how a person may verify coverage and report lack of coverage.

- I. The Contractor shall contractually require each person with whom it contracts to provide services on a project to:
 - (1) Provide coverage, based on reporting of classification codes and payroll amounts and filing of any coverage agreements, which meets the statutory requirements of Texas Labor Code, Section 401.011(44) for all its employees providing services on the project, for the duration of the project.
 - (2) Provide to the Contractor, prior to that person beginning work on the project a certificate of coverage showing that coverage is being provided for all employees of the person providing services on the project, for the duration of the project.
 - (3) Provide the Contractor, prior to the end of coverage period, a new certificate of coverage showing extension of coverage, if the coverage period shown on the current certificate of coverage ends during the duration of the project.
 - (4) Obtain from each other person with whom it contracts, and provide to the Contractor:
 - (a) A certificate of coverage, prior to the other person beginning work on the project, and
 - (b) A new certificate of coverage showing extension of coverage, prior to the end of the coverage period, if the coverage period shown on the current certificate of coverage ends during the duration of the project.
 - (5) Retain all required certificates of coverage on file for the duration of the project and for one (1) year thereafter.
 - (6) Notify the government entity in writing by certified mail or personal delivery, within ten (10) days after the person new or should have known, of any change that materially affects the provision of coverage of any person providing services on the project; and
 - (7) Contractually require each person with whom it contracts, to perform as required by paragraphs (1) (7) with the Certificates of coverage to be provided to the person for whom they are providing services.
- J. By signing this contract or providing or causing to be provided a certificate of coverage, the Contractor is representing to the governmental entity that all employees of the contractor who will provide services on the project will be covered by workers' compensation coverage for the duration of the project, that the coverage will be based on proper reporting of classification codes and payroll amounts, and that all coverage agreements will be filed with the appropriate insurance carrier or, in the case of a self-insured, with the commission's Division of Self-Insurance Regulation. Providing false or misleading information may subject the contractor to administrative penalties, criminal penalties, civil penalties, or other civil actions.

CONFLICT OF INTEREST QUESTIONNAIRE

FORM CIQ

For vendor doing business with local governmental entity

This questionnaire reflects changes made to the law by H.B. 23, 84th Leg., Regular Session.	OFFICE USE ONLY
This questionnaire is being filed in accordance with Chapter 176, Local Government Code, by a vendor who has a business relationship as defined by Section 176.001(1-a) with a local governmental entity and the vendor meets requirements under Section 176.006(a).	Date Received
By law this questionnaire must be filed with the records administrator of the local governmental entity not later than the 7th business day after the date the vendor becomes aware of facts that require the statement to be filed. See Section 176.006(a-1), Local Government Code.	
A vendor commits an offense if the vendor knowingly violates Section 176.006, Local Government Code. An offense under this section is a misdemeanor.	
Name of vendor who has a business relationship with local governmental entity.	
Kichard Drake Construction Company L.P.	
Check this box if you are filing an update to a previously filed questionnaire. (The law recompleted questionnaire with the appropriate filing authority not later than the 7th business you became aware that the originally filed questionnaire was incomplete or inaccurate.)	s day after the date on which
Name of local government officer about whom the information is being disclosed.	
NO relationship	
Name of Officer	
Describe each employment or other business relationship with the local government offi officer, as described by Section 176.003(a)(2)(A). Also describe any family relationship wit Complete subparts A and B for each employment or business relationship described. Attac CIQ as necessary.	h the local government officer.
NIA	
A. Is the local government officer or a family member of the officer receiving or li other than investment income, from the vendor?	kely to receive taxable income,
Yes No	
B. Is the vendor receiving or likely to receive taxable income, other than investment of the local government officer or a family member of the officer AND the taxable i local governmental entity?	
Yes No	
Describe each employment or business relationship that the vendor named in Section 1 m	aintains with a corporation or
other business entity with respect to which the local government officer serves as an o ownership interest of one percent or more.	
none	
Check this box if the vendor has given the local government officer or a family member as described in Section 176.003(a)(2)(B), excluding gifts described in Section 176.003(a)(2)(B) as described in Section 176.003(a)(2)(B).	
7 Signature of Vendor doing business with the governmental entity	-/ 7
- 77	

CERTIFICATE OF INTERESTED PARTIES FORM 1295 1 of 1 OFFICE USE ONLY Complete Nos. 1 - 4 and 6 if there are interested parties. Complete Nos. 1, 2, 3, 5, and 6 if there are no interested parties. **CERTIFICATION OF FILING** 1 Name of business entity filing form, and the city, state and country of the business entity's place Certificate Number: 2017-255571 Richard Drake Construction Company LP Powderly, TX United States Date Filed: Name of governmental entity or state agency that is a party to the contract for which the form is 08/30/2017 being filed. County of Hunt, State of Texas Date Acknowledged: Provide the identification number used by the governmental entity or state agency to track or identify the contract, and provide a description of the services, goods, or other property to be provided under the contract. Formal Bid #162-17 Asphalt Hot & Cold Twelve (12) month contract Nature of interest Name of Interested Party City, State, Country (place of business) (check applicable) Controlling intermediary 5 Check only if there is NO Interested Party, $\overline{\mathbf{x}}$ 6 AFFIDAVIT I swear, or affirm, under penalty of perjury, that the above disclosure is true and correct. **EVELYN WALKER** Notary Public, State of Texas My Commission Expires August 20, 2019 gnature of authorized agent of contracting business entity AFFIX NOTARY STAMP / SEAL ABOVE Sworn to and subscribed before me, by the said Reagie Hortor 20_17__, to certify which, witness my hand and seal of office.

Forms provided by Texas Ethics Commission

Signature of officer administering oath

www.ethics.state.tx.us

Printed name of officer administering oath

Version V1.0.3337

Title of officer administering oath

CERTIFICATE OF INTERESTED PARTIES

FORM 1295

F				1 of 1	
	Complete Nos. 1 - 4 and 6 if there are interested parties. Complete Nos. 1, 2, 3, 5, and 6 if there are no interested parties.	OFFICE USE ONLY CERTIFICATION OF FILING			
1	Name of business entity filing form, and the city, state and country of of business.	the business entity's place	Certificate Number:		
	Richard Drake Construction Company LP	•	2017-255571	•	
	Powderly, TX United States		Data Filed		
2		ract for which the form is	Date Filed: 08/30/2017		
	being filed. County of Hunt, State of Texas		.		
	or rung crace of reads		Date Acknowledged: 09/26/2017		
3	Provide the identification number used by the governmental entity or sidescription of the services, goods or other property to be provided as	state agency to track or identify		was data	
	and a second depart of princi biobeith to be brovided for	der the contract.	the contract, and p	rovide a	
	162-17 Formal Bid #162 17 Acabalt Liet & Cold Truster (40)				
	Formal Bid #162-17 Asphalt Hot & Cold Twelve (12) month contrac	ţ			
4	Name of the second seco			of interest	
	Name of Interested Party City,	State, Country (place of busine	<u> </u>	applicable)	
			Controlling	Intermediary	
				 	
_					
				 	
_					
				 	
_					
				1	
				 	
				-	
_	Charle only if there is NO leaves at 12			1	
,	Check only if there is NO Interested Party.		, 		
-	AFFIDAVIT		-		
	I Swear, or affirm, u	inder penalty of perjury, that the a	above disclosure is tra	ue and correct.	
				-	
				ļ	
	Sign	ature of authorized agent of contra	acting business anti-		
		more of demonace agent of contra	acting business entity	′	
•	AFFIX NOTARY STAMP / SEAL ABOVE				
5	Sworn to and subscribed before me, by the said	Mata di			
	20, to certify which, witness my hand and seal of office.	, this the	day of	 -	
_					
	Signature of officer administering oath Printed name of officer ad	iministering oath Title	e of officer administe	ring oath	

WCC RULE 110.110 WORKERS' COMPENSATION INSURANCE COVERAGE

If this bid/proposal package is for a building or construction contract, all of the provisions of this rule as shown below apply. Since this is a mandatory requirement, cost increases should not be experienced because of the need to comply with the Texas Workers' Compensation Law. For additional information contact the Texas Workers' Compensation Commission, Southfield Building, 400 S. IH-35, Austin, Texas 78704-7491, (512) 440-3618.

A. Definitions:

Certificate of coverage ("Certificate") - A copy of a certificate of insurance, a certificate of authority to self-insure issued by the commission, or a coverage agreement, TWCC-81, TWCC-82, TWCC-83, or TWCC-84 showing statutory workers' compensation insurance coverage for the person's or entity's employees providing services on a project, for the duration of the project.

<u>Duration of the project</u> - Includes the time from the beginning of the work on the project until the contractor's/person's work on the project has been completed and accepted by the governmental entity.

Persons providing services on the project ("subcontractor" in §406.096) - Includes all persons or entities performing all or part of the services the contractor has undertaken to perform on the project, regardless of whether that person contracted directly with the contractor and regardless of whether that person has employees. This includes, without limitation, independent contractors, subcontractors, leasing companies, motor carriers, owner-operators, employees of any such entity, or employees of any entity which furnishes persons to provide services on the project. "Services" include, without limitation, providing, hauling or delivering equipment or materials, or providing labor, transportation; or other service related to a project. "Services" does not include activities unrelated to the project, such as food/beverage vendors, office supply deliveries, and delivery of portable toilets.

- B. The Contractor shall provide coverage, based on proper reporting of classification codes and payroll amounts and filing of any coverage agreements, which meets the statutory requirements of Texas Labor Code, Section 401.011(44) for all employees of the contractor providing services on the project, for the duration of the project.
- C. The Contractor must provide a certificate of coverage to the governmental entity prior to being awarded the contract.
- D. If the coverage period shown on the Contractor's current certificate of coverage ends during the duration of the project, the Contractor must, prior to the end of the coverage period, file a new certificate of coverage with the governmental entity showing that coverage has been extended.
- E. The Contractor shall obtain from each person providing services on a project, and provide to the governmental entity:
 - (1) A certificate of coverage, prior to that person beginning work on the project, so the governmental entity will have on file certificates of coverage showing coverage for all persons providing services on the project; and
 - (2) No later than seven (7) days after receipt by the Contractor, a new certificate of coverage showing extension of coverage, if the coverage period shown on the current certificate of coverage ends during the duration of the project.
- F. The Contractor shall retain all required certificates of coverage for the duration of the project and for one (1) year thereafter.
- G. The Contractor shall notify the governmental entity in writing by certified mail or personal delivery, within ten (10) days after the contractor knew or should have known, of any change that materially affects the provision of coverage of any person providing services on the project.
- H. The Contractor shall post on each project site a notice, in the text, form and manner prescribed by the Texas Workers' Compensation Commission, informing all persons providing services on the project that they are required to be covered, and stating how a person may verify coverage and report lack of coverage.